UAP/UFO: The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response

to the US Government, Pentagon & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

A Multi-Metropolitan International Press Conference



Organized by
Ananda BOSMAN

August 21st, 2021

VANCOUVER

MONTREAL

1 PM

BUENOS AIRES

3 PM

BARCELONA

7 PM

PARIS

7 PM



Yann VADNAIS
(GARPAN)



Alfred LAMBREMONT WEBRE























The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

Version of August 17, 2021

Synopsis

Multi-metropolitan International UFO/UAP Press Conference.

Following the announcement December 2020, via the Congressional NDAA Bill, that the *Government of the United States of America* has ordered the *Pentagon* to reveal their classified UFO files through all branches of government, military, and intelligence, over the next 180 days (June 2021) — so too has the International Academic and Civilian UFOlogical Community chosen to gather and express itself on the matter of UFOs/UAPs, and to independently evaluate the contents of the *Pentagon/DoD* release, along with related relevant research and observations, to voice an independent opinion, for critical review.

The December 2020 Congressional NDAA Bill, and the July 25, 2021, official National Intelligence; Pentagon; and Secretary of Defense statements are as follows. Individual researchers from Academic and Civilian UFOlogical Community will respond to these in 4-6-minute individual videos, to be aired at an August 21, 2021, Multi-metropolitan International Press Conference.

Establishment of the Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Task Force, by the Defense Department, August 10, **2020**. *Defense.gov*: https://www.defense.gov/Newsroom/Releases/Release/Article/2314065/establishment-of-unidentified-aerial-phenomena-task-force/

The <u>National Defense Authorizations Act Bill for 2021</u>, instructions to carry out declassification of all intelligence, government, and military agencies regarding UFOs, to be given to the Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Task Force, by June 2021: https://www.popularmechanics.com/military/research/a34760841/trump-veto-defense-bill-ufo-secrets/

Office of the Director of National Intelligence: Preliminary Assessment: Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon, July 25th, 2021: https://www.dni.gov/files/ODNI/documents/assessments/Prelimary-Assessment-UAP-20210625.pdf

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE Release: "Statement by Pentagon Press Secretary John Kirby on Unidentified Aerial Phenomena Assessment": https://www.defense.gov/Newsroom/Releases/Release/Article/2672732/statement-by-pentagon-press-secretary-john-kirby-on-unidentified-aerial-phenome/

Deputy Secretary of Defense: "Memorandum for Senior Pentagon Leadership, Commanders of the Combatant Commands, Defense Agency and DOD Field Activity Directors. Subject: Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Assessments," June 25th, 2021: https://media.defense.gov/2021/Jun/25/2002749916/-1/-1/1/DEPUTY-SECRETARY-OF-DEFENSE-MEMORANDUM-ON- UNIDENTIFIED-AERIAL-PHENOMENA-ASSESSMENTS.PDF

There are at least three groups of UFOlogy, with many sub-groups. Each one having a different spectrum of research as well as different sets of theories and hypotheses:

- 1. One studies the possibility of extraterrestrial life, genetic and cultural interventions on Earth, that may include communication protocols, contact experiences, and reverse engineering of technologies, following the Extraterrestrial Hypotheses (ETH).
- 2. Another, which is represented by civilian investigators and scientific researchers in UFOlogy, studies the anthropological experience behind the millions of known cases, and is also confronted by the highly interesting, yet unresolved, unknown phenomenon effecting the consciousness of the witnesses, the environmental context, and the spatiotemporal field of information. Some of this second group, may be inclined towards the Ultraterrestrial Hypothesis³, Interdimensional Hypothesis⁴, or Superintelligence Hypothesis.⁵

³ The Ultraterrestrial Hypothesis: https://www.encyclopedia.com/science-and-technology/technology/aviation-general/ufo

⁴ ITH: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Interdimensional_hypothesis

⁵ The Superintelligence Hypothesis, is outlined in these two ExopoliticsTV presentations (Vancouver): Superintelligence Part I: The Ontology of the UFO: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pjED-8-RgIE Superintelligence part II: https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=KOa8hBUoeSs&feature=youtu.be

3. A third one is a strictly military UFOlogy that postulates that foreign nations may covertly possess unacknowledged unconventional technologies that may be used for future wargame scenarios, and that have exotic technology that exhibits the behavior of many UFOs.

Naturally a combination of factors always remains open for consideration, as evidence accrues.

As the subject of UFOs is ever growing in cultural popularity (and too often reduced and characterized as "alien visitors" and sci-fi-like "alien space-craft"), on the other hand, the U.S. Department of Defense's disclosure of UAP intelligence could become an important consideration for the mass public reception of the overall phenomena associated to UFOs in general.

Consequently the International Academic and Civilian UFOlogical Community has a duty to voice its research findings, relay its stances, research criteria, and research data of this enigmatic phenomenon, in order to coordinate the coherent integration of the results into scientific discourses, and related transdisciplinary fields of heuristic exploration, in advancing our comprehension, in innovating this field of research, now in central focus of the world stage, as an independent voice of free information on the UFO/UAP phenomenon.

Media contact & registration:

English: pressuap@anandabosman.com 1 (250) 486-4371 (ask for Shanaia Rai)

Français : garpan.ufologie@gmail.com 1 (581) 307-7726 Español : exopolitics@protonmail.com 1 (604) 600-9203

Deadline to send the pre-recorded presentations: August 12th, 2021

Participants

International Dialogues with the Cosmos Ananda Bosman

Documentos OVNI / Declassified Danilo A. Lauria

CIFE, GARPAN, MUFON Canada/Brazil Fernanda Pires

Jacques Vallée

Argentina Aeropuerto Orión Dany Morone

Centro de Investigación OVNI Luz Mary Lopez

Brazil MUFON Brazil Thiago Luiz Ticchetti

Hangar 18 Podcast Fernando Ribas et Cristiano Zoucas

Canada Canadian UFO Survey Chris Rutkowski

UFO*BC Dr Richard T.

Shag Harbour Society Chris Styles

GARPAN Yann Vadnais

Exopolitics.com / ExopoliticsTV Alfred Lambremont Webre

Caroline Mailloux

Bruce Sees All / Ovni Quebec Astronomie Bruce Swartz

England Twin Souls (PAUK Radio) Philip Kinsella

France GETI José Bouillon

Ufomania Didier Gomez

Lumières dans la Nuit (LDLN)Jean-Louis LagneauAssociation UFO-ScienceJean-Pierre PetitSCEAUGilles Durand

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

Version of August 17, 2021

Italy CISU Edouardo Russo Mexico Daniel Muñoz Sergio Ruiz Garcia Comunidad planetaria de Investigacion de Vida Extraterrestre (CPIVE) Alma Moronatti Fernando Correa Guillermo Pons Luis Alcaraz **Netherlands** Thomas Klauss Spain Pili Reyes http://merielrigel.blogspot.com/ Marcos Amadio Sweden *Archives for the Unexplained* (AFU) Clas Svahn **United States** Stardrive.org Jack Sarfatti James Lough *Institute for Basic Research* Ruggero Santilli **Brent Raynes** Rich Scheck

Media Partners

ArgentinaAeropuerto OriónDany Morone

Brazil Hangar 18 Podcast Fernando Ribas & Cristiano Zoucas

CIFE

Canada Lux Media André Pitre

Exopolitics.com Alfred Lambremont Webre

Zone Parallèle (96.9 FM)⁶ Carole Lauzé et Steve Zuniga

UAP Studies Podcast Jason Guillemette

Vox Populi Jean Rivest

Ésotérisme Expérimental Richard Glenn

France BTLV⁷ Bob Bellanca & co.

LDLN⁸ (magazine) Jean-Louis Lagneau

United States Engaging the Phenomenon James Iandoli

⁶ https://969fm.ca/emissions/zone-parallele

⁷ https://www.btlv.fr/

⁸ http://www.ldlnufologie.com/

Participation

Each participant pre-records a four to six minutes video and writes a transcript of his discourse. (To be submitted before August 12th)

The day of the event, a multi-metropolitan **Press Conference** will be held LIVE from:

1) MONTREAL, CANADA (in French and English)

Au studio de *Lux Média*⁹, à Montréal.

Links for journalists and participants:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89652783145?pwd=YkZwKzJVVDV3VTk5dCtZRFVCQUM2dz09

Meeting ID: 896 5278 3145

Passcode: 254366

Live broadcasting on Lux Média: https://stu-dio.tv/emissions/37619

2) VANCOUVER, CANADA (in English)

Soundhouse Studios, 33 West 8th Avenue Unit #102, Vancouver, BC, V5Y 1M8

Links for journalists and participants:

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN OK7PFrVmQ1WLTRsX4MJvRA

Live broadcasting on the ExopoliticsTV YouTube:

https://www.youtube.com/c/ExopoliticsTV/videos

⁹ https://stu-dio.tv/

3) BUENOS AIRES, ARGENTINA (in Spanish).

On the Aeropuerto Orión channel, animated by Alfred Lambremont Webre and Dany Morone

Live broadcasting on YouTube: https://youtu.be/IuAZSE-zDsI

Each metropolitan Press Conference will start with **the montage of the presentations** (90 min). A document including all the written declarations of the participants will be available to the journalists and to the public. Each metropolitan Press Conference will then proceed to answer the journalists present at their location, in their own language.

After thirty minutes, the organizers in Montreal will visit the other metropolitan Press Conferences to allow international journalists to interact with the participants in other countries. The participants, who won't be able to be at one of the Press Conferences, will be able to answer journalists from their home (by *Zoom*).

One week after the event, a montage with extracts from each metropolitan Press Conference will be published.

Organizers:

Ananda BOSMAN¹⁰

Organizer of the 1991 Copenhagen Press Conference 'JFK & the Alien Presence'11

Yann VADNAIS (GARPAN)

Organizer and editor of the '2nd Academic Symposium of Canadian UFOlogical Research (2018)

Alfred LAMBREMONT WEBRE

Founder of Exopolitics

For interview appointments & other press matters contact:

English: pressuap@anandabosman.com 1 (250) 486-4371 (ask for Shanaia Rai)

Français : garpan.ufologie@gmail.com 1 (581) 307-7726 Español : exopolitics@protonmail.com 1 (604) 600-9203

 $^{^{10}}$ Ananda Bosman is the author of the book "All Is God," on Amazon, published by Young N Free Films

¹¹ "JFK & the Alien Presence," Press Conference, Copenhagen, 1991. 75+ Journalists attended. ("JFK & the Alien Presence," Press Conference, Copenhagen, 1991. 75+ Journalists attended. (link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gkVZHdniTkU

Press Release

Press Statement by Ananda Bosman (organizer of "JFK & the Alien Presence" Press Conference, 1991 Copenhagen). Co-organizer with Yann Vadnais (Garpan.ca) and Alfred Lambremont Webre (Exopolitics.com) of the "Multi-Metropolitan Academic UFOlogy Press Conference in response to the Pentagon's UAP Task Force Report on UFOs/UAPs)".

Vancouver, Round House, August 21st, 2021

In response to the Pentagon's UAP Task Force Report assembled from all branches of the US Government, Military, Intelligence — the International Academic and Civilian UFOlogical Community, will voice its independent evaluation of the UAPTS report, with related relevant research, as an independent voice for critical review.

There are three main UFOlogy groups (with subgroups):

- 1. Studies the Extraterrestrial Hypothesis (ETH), extraterrestrial life, genetic and cultural intervention, and the ET contact/experience, at face value.
- 2. Represents the civilian, scientific, and academic researchers, takes the anthropological approach, and may be inclined towards the Hyperdimensional Hypothesis (HDH); the Ultraterrestrial Hypothesis (UTH); or the Superintelligence Hypothesis (SIH).
- 3. Strictly adheres to Military UFOlogy that investigates and postulates unacknowledged unconventional exotic technology covertly possessed by foreign or domestic nations, exhibiting the behavior of some UFO cases.

A combination of factors is always open for review as evidence accrues.

The International Academic and Civilian UFOlogical Community will voice its research findings, criteria, and data, to coordinate the coherent integration of results into scientific discourses, and related transdisciplinary fields, in advancing our comprehension, and innovating this field of UAP research, with an independent academic voice of free information

Contact: pressuap@anandabosman.com

MAINSTREAM MEDIA UAP BIBLIOGRAPHY

Actively Compiled © 2021 by Ananda Bosman June 30th, 2021. Version (Significant Update. The bibliography charts a clear story)

Defense.gov: **Announcement of the UAP Task Force**, August **2020**:

https://www.defense.gov/Newsroom/Releases/Release/Article/2314065/establishment-of-unidentified-aerial-phenomena-task-force/

The <u>NDAA Bill for 2021</u>, which has the instructions to carry out declassification of all intelligence, government, and military agencies regarding UFOs, to be given to the Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Task Force, is NOT being blocked by President Trump: https://www.popularmechanics.com/military/research/a34760841/trump-veto-defense-bill-ufo-secrets/

Politico: December 16th **2017**, *AATIP*: *Advanced Aerospace Threat Identification Program*. History Breaking Story: https://www.politico.com/magazine/story/2017/12/16/pentagon-ufo-search-harry-reid-216111/

The two history breaking New York Times articles, December 16th 2017 on the AATIP program:

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/12/16/us/politics/pentagon-program-ufo-harry-reid.html https://www.nytimes.com/2017/12/16/us/politics/unidentified-flying-object-navy.html

Trump White House Executive Order to Protect USA from Foreign Alien Drones, or UAS/ UAVs:

https://trumpwhitehouse.archives.gov/presidential-actions/executive-order-protecting-united-states-certain-unmanned-aircraft-systems/

FOX News: Advanced Aerospace Threat Identification Program, AATIP, head Luis Elizondo, & UAPTS:

https://www.foxnews.com/opinion/luis-elizondo-admitting-ufos-real

CNN: "Pentagon UFO Task Force":

https://www.cnn.com/2020/08/13/politics/pentagon-ufo-task-force/index.html?utm_term=link&utm_medium=social&utm_content=2020-08-13T23%3A04%3A03&utm_source=twCNNp

The Drive: "Detailed UFO Incident Reports from Navy Pilots Flying Off the East Coast"

https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/33371/here-are-the-detailed-ufo-incident-reports-from-navy-pilots-flying-off-the-east-coast

New York Times: "Pentagon UFO, Senator Harry Reid, US Navy.":

https://www.nytimes.com/2020/07/23/us/politics/pentagon-ufo-harry-reid-navy.html

Mirrored in the Baltimore Sun:

https://www.baltimoresun.com/news/nation-world/ct-nw-nyt-pentagon-ufo-unit-20200723-b3akzzy44zdgxc3bmhgko6nkgm-story.html

Scientific American: "Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Better Known as UFOs Deserve Scientific Investigation":

https://www.scientificamerican.com/article/unidentified-aerial-phenomena-better-known-as-ufos-deserve-scientific-investigation/

CBS News: "UFO Pentagon Reports Senators Want Regulated":

https://www.cbsnews.com/news/ufo-pentagon-reports-senators-want-regulate/

Fox News, Tucker Carlson: "Alien Vehicles": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=R63wLnRpi 8&t=2s

Chicago Tribune: "Pentagon UFO Unit":

https://www.chicagotribune.com/nation-world/ct-nw-nyt-pentagon-ufo-unit-20200723-b3akzzy44zdgxc3bmhgko6nkgm-story.html

New York Post: "Pentagon UFO Unit to Publicly Release Some Findings":

https://nypost.com/2020/07/23/pentagon-ufo-unit-to-publicly-release-some-findings/

The Daily Mail (UK): "Pentagons UFO Hunting Department not Dismantled in 2012":

 $https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-8554843/Pentagons-UFO-hunting-department-NOT-disbanded-2012-public-reports. \\htmlig-department-NOT-disbanded-2012-public-reports. \\htmlig-department-NOT-disbanded-2012$

Huffington Post: "Explosive UFO Report In NYT Mentions 'Off-World Vehicles Not Made On This Earth'":

 $https://m.huffpost.com/us/entry/us_5f1a5815c5b6296fbf404a07/amp?__twitter_impression=true$

RT: Russia Today: "Pentagon UFO Hunters Release Findings":

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

https://www.rt.com/usa/495702-pentagons-ufo-hunters-release-findings/amp/

Medium: "New York Times Says Crashed UFO May Exist":

https://medium.com/on-the-trail-of-the-saucers/the-new-york-times-buries-its-ufo-lead-e245799a4585

Barstool Sports: "Pentagon Will Release Reports They Have Off-World Vehicles not Made on this Earth":

https://www.barstoolsports.com/blog/2696729/report-the-pentagon-will-release-findings-they-have-off-world-vehicles-not-made-on-this-earth

Popular Mechanics: "Pentagon has 'Off-World' Vehicles Not Made on this Earth":

https://www.popularmechanics.com/military/research/amp33413777/pentagon-ufo-program-materials-vehicles/

New York Times: Insider "UFO Reporting": https://www.nytimes.com/2020/07/28/insider/UFO-reporting.html

Herald Tribune, Devoid: "Senate's Request for a Public Report on UFOs – 'It's Impossible to Overstate the Magnitude of This ... Directive'": http://devoid.blogs.heraldtribune.com/16005/a-blizzard-in-hell/

Washington Examiner: "National Security Risk, Rubio Seeks Declassification of UFO Secrets":

https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/news/national-security-risk-rubio-seeks-declassification-of-ufo-secrets

Hot Air: "Rubio: It 'Might Actually Be Better' If the UFOs are Aliens":

https://hotair.com/archives/jazz-shaw/2020/07/18/rubio-might-actually-better-ufos-aliens/

CBS, Miami: "NEW INTERVIEW: US Senator Marco Rubio Speaks Out About UFOs":

 $https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1O4I4H0Tp50\&feature=emb_logo$

Medium: "Marco Rubio Doubles Down on UFOs":

https://medium.com/on-the-trail-of-the-saucers/marco-rubio-doubles-down-on-ufos-b629ec50f83b

History Channel: "Tic Tac "Unidentified: Shocking UFOs Sighting by Navy Pilot in Vietnam" (Season 2. Tic Tac 1999):

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RQfNENdN3jM&feature=emb_logo

Vice: "Former Senator Harry Reid Believes in Aliens Urges Politicians to not be Afraid":

https://www.vice.com/en_us/article/wxqea5/former-senator-harry-reid-believes-in-aliens-urges-politicians-to-not-be-afraid

Gismo Blaze: "Video: Us Govt Is Hiding Footage From 3rd Fighter Plane That Spotted UFO In 2004":

https://gizmoblaze.com/2020/05/15/there-was-a-possible-third-aircraft-who-witnessed-infamous-2004-ufo-sightings/

Wired: "Will The New York Times Ever Stop Reporting on UFOs?"

"By far the weirdest thing about this story is that it keeps on showing up.":

https://www.wired.com/story/will-the-new-york-times-ever-stop-reporting-on-ufos/

Vice: "Navy Releases New UFO Incident Reports":

https://www.vice.com/en_us/article/889974/navy-releases-new-ufo-incident-reports.

The Drive: "has acquired eight hazard reports via a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request":

https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/33371/here-are-the-detailed-ufo-incident-reports-from-navy-pilots-flying-off-the-east-coast)

The Drive: "Here Are the Navy Pilot Reports from Encounters with Mysterious Aircraft Off The East Coast":

https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/33371/here-are-the-detailed-ufo-incident-reports-from-navy-pilots-flying-off-the-east-coast

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "UFOs & Nukes – One man's investigation into incidents the government never wanted public":

https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/ufos-and-nukes-one-mans-investigation-into-incidents-the-government-never-wanted-public/

BBC News (Canada): (Amidst the daily torrent of ever-growing details, the Pentagon once again confirmed the UFO/UAP's, this time officially releasing the 3 films): https://www.bbc.com/news/world-us-canada-52457805

New York Post: "That's one hell of a video," President Trump exclaimed viewing the UFO footage:

https://nypost.com/2020/04/30/trump-calls-military-ufo-footage-a-hell-of-a-video/

Politico: With **US Congress having received secret Navel briefings on UFOs** this past June, something historical, quite some secrecy continues, despite the changing climate to the UFO subject:

https://www.politico.com/story/2019/09/06/navy-withholding-ufo-sightings-1698396

"Some military personnel have requested their names be removed or remain anonymous, out of respect for their privacy we have changed names and details to protect their identity. All similarities to persons living or dead is unintentional. The producers have made every attempt to verify details and deny any liability for errors or omissions."

The Joe Rogan Experience (podcast) **interview with the Navy pilot, Commander David Fravor**, (historical): https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Eco2s3-0zsQ

RT: "Senate Committee Seeks to Force US Government & Military to DECLASSIFY all Data Collected on UFOs": https://www.rt.com/usa/492768-senate-declassify-ufo-data/

Yahoo News: **"US Senate committee aims to regulate UFO information,"** (another Press Report Mentioning the Senate Committee Control of UFO Data): https://news.yahoo.com/us-senate-committee-aims-regulate-ufo-information-235837761.html

The Drive: "Senate-Intelligence Committee Pushes for Unprecedented Public Report on UFOs": https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/34288/senate-intel-committee-pushes-for-unprecedented-public-report-on-ufos

Senate Intelligence confirms the US Navy has a UFO Task Force (Vice, & Politico):

 $https://www.vice.com/en_us/article/jgx573/senate-intelligence-committee-confirms-the-us-navy-has-a-ufo-task-force \\ https://www.politico.com/news/2020/06/23/senators-ufo-government-reports-336021$

Watch how President Trump nods his head, as Tucker Carlson talks about the retrieved UFO wreckage (also look at his eyes, and field, as Tucker drops the subject on the President):

Fox News, July 2019:

"Trump tells Tucker Carlson that he has not heard of the U.S. government possessing wreckage from a UFO, but that he has an 'open mind'; reaction and analysis from journalist Nick Pope, who once investigated UFO sightings for the British Ministry of Defense.": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ud7cE6FozPo&t=93s

ABC News (George Stephanopoulos):

'When ABC News' George Stephanopoulos asked Trump if he thought he would know if there were a case of extraterrestrial life, he said, "Our great pilots would know.": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YDom6wNYb9w

Amidst this vastly amplifying world stage of events, some freshness emerged yesterday when Don Trump Jr (as a Father's day present) interviews his father, president Donald Trump, and asks his most important question concerning extraterrestrials, saved for last. This is almost a year since Trump's admitting being briefed on UFOs, the first US president to do so.

One has to watch it numerous times, and also pause to look into eyes, expression, and body language: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-eJHMD2Gffk

It looks like Trump Jr smells that his dad knows something and is not telling. When one watches again, and looks carefully, there can appear to be a lot going on here. Trump has been briefed, two times, according to Dr Eric Davies, the only question is which briefing (from government whistleblowers, apparently there are different versions).

The full interview, in context, gives more significance to this final sincere question from the President's eldest son: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XINrLuUuS_I

FOX News: "Trump Interesting Details on Roswell as Son Grills Him about Aliens":

https://www.foxnews.com/politics/trump-interesting-details-on-roswell-as-son-grills-him-about-aliens

New York Post: "Trump Says... Roswell... heard interesting things":

https://nypost.com/2020/06/18/trump-says-he-heard-interesting-things-about-ufo-mecca-roswell/

8 News Now: "Prestigious Astrophysicist Talks Openly About UFOs":

https://www.8newsnow.com/mystery-wire/prestigious-astrophysicist-talks-openly-about-ufos/

The Nimitz Encounters (Documentary): Senator "Reid says the Pentagon must continue investigating UFOs with 'no boundaries on what we look for'": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PRgoisHRmUE

BESA: "Israelian Intelligence Assessment, The Pentagon's UAP Task Force, THE BEGIN-SADAT CENTER FOR STRATEGIC STUDIES BAR-ILAN UNIVERSITY. Mideast Security and Policy Studies No. 183, by Frank Milburn": https://besacenter.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/183web-UPDATED.pdf

"The Begin-Sadat Center for Strategic Studies: **The Pentagon's UAP Task Force**": https://besacenter.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/183-Milburn-study-final.pdf https://uapnews.com/2021/03/11/besa-study-on-development-of-uap-tech/

The Washington Post: "UFOs Exist & Everyone Needs to Adjust to that Fact":

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

https://www.washingtonpost.com/outlook/2019/05/28/ufos-exist-everyone-needs-adjust-that-fact/?noredirect=on&utm_term=.c1ef272d423c

Business Insider: "US Senators Reportedly Got a Classified Briefing on UFOs After Navy Pilots Reported Seeing Spherical Objects Flying at 'Hypersonic Speed'":

https://www.businessinsider.com/senators-briefed-on-ufo-sightings-by-navy-pilots-report-2019-6

FOX News: Tucker Carlson interview: "Navy pilot recalls 'out of this world' encounter": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EDj9ZZQY2kA

See: www.thenimitzencounters.com for links to the official documents and memoranda.

The Drive: "Recent UFO Encounters with Navy Pilots Occurred Constantly Across Multiple Squadrons": https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/28627/recent-ufo-encounters-with-navy-pilots-occurred-constantly-across-multiple-squadrons

News4jax (Florida, Local News): "The Jacksonville Pilots: "Navy Pilots Believe They Spotted UFO Off Jacksonville Coast": https://www.news4jax.com/news/navy-pilots-believe-they-spotted-ufo-off-jacksonville-coast

Sputnik News, June 21st, 2019: "We Know UFOs Exist ... Why Are They Here and Where Are They Coming From?" – Former US Defense Official, Chrisopher Mellon: https://sputniknews.com/science/201905301075475822-ufos-real-why-defence-official/

Las Vegas Now (local news): "I-Team: Fmr. Commander Dave Fravor Says Military Pilots Had Ongoing Encounters with UFOs": https://www.lasvegasnow.com/news/local-news/i-team-fmr-commander-dave-fravor-says-military-pilots-had-ongoing-encounters-with-ufos/

The Drive: "Multiple F/A-18 Pilots Disclose Recent UFOs Encounters, New Radar Tech Key in Detection"

"A major upgrade in fighter jet radar tech seems to have been key in detecting and tracking bizarre objects flying in military training airspace":

https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/28231/multiple-f-a-18-pilots-disclose-recent-ufos-encounters-new-radar-tech-key-in-detection

The Drive: "Docs Show Navy Got 'UFO' Patent Granted by Warning of Similar Chinese Tech Advances": https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/28729/docs-show-navy-got-ufo-patent-granted-by-warning-of-similar-chinese-tech-advances

US Senator Jeane Shaheen relays to the Mainstream Media that she has been briefed on UFOS, in this July 2nd, 2020, news piece:

Conway Daily Sun (NH, local): "Shaheen Says She Was Given Classified UFO Briefing": https://www.conwaydailysun.com/news/local/shaheen-says-she-was-given-classified-ufo-briefing/article_e95a939e-9d06-11e9-81cf-

 $f7ecf73ea5c0.html?utm_medium=social\&utm_source=twitter\&utm_campaign=user-share$

With this **interview by Joe Rogan of scientist Robert Lazar**, formally working at S4, Area 51, Lazar is now vindicated — most of the loose ends have pretty much been tied. Witness testimony establishes he was working under Dr Edward Teller, at the Nevada Test Site, and Los Alamos National Labs:

Joe Rogan Experience (podcast): "Bob Lazar is a physicist who worked at Los Alamos National Laboratory in New Mexico, and also on reverse engineering extraterrestrial technology at a site called S-4 near the Area 51 Groom Lake operating location. Jeremy Corbell is a contemporary artist and documentary filmmaker. Watch the documentary "Bob Lazar: Area 51 & Flying Saucers", on Netflix. Joe gives Lazar a deep scrutiny: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BEWz4SXfyCQ

The Joe Rogan interview is better than the Netflix documentary. But when one was not around in 1990-92 Nevada Prime Time News 8 presentations by George Knapp, then the basics are on Netflix.

UFOs and Cosmic Intelligence is receiving a ton of mainstream media:

Vanity Fair: "Congress Is Taking the UFO Threat Seriously": https://www.vanityfair.com/news/2019/06/congress-is-taking-the-ufo-threat-seriously

A new stance in mainstream science, that ET denial is stupid and dangerous, as this March 4, 2019 article in Scientific American headlines:

"Are we really the smartest kid on the cosmic block?

"It's unlikely, and if we keep thinking otherwise, we might be missing some important clues about the existence of extraterrestrial life": https://blogs.scientificamerican.com/observations/are-we-really-the-smartest-kid-on-the-cosmic-block/

Agora News-Security (France): "Éclairages les OVNI (UFO) Phénomènes Aérospatiaux Non-Identifiés": https://www.agoranews-securite.fr/eclairages-les-ovni-phenomenes-aerospatiaux-non-identifies/

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

The Above **Testimony of the Former Head of French Intelligence (DGSE), Alain Juilet**, English Translation (significant testimony): https://twitter.com/Akam1129/status/1374149714833248271

Fox News: "Maria Bartiromo, John Ratcliffe (Director of National Intelligence under President Trump) UAP Disclosure": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=67Pe5ovBtxE

Director of National Intelligence, John Radcliffe, Much More UAP Data:

Popular Mechanics: "Pentagon UFO Reports Objects Breaking Sound Barrier Without Sonic Boom": https://www.popularmechanics.com/military/research/a35904670/pentagon-ufo-reports-objects-breaking-sound-barrier-without-sonic-boom/

There are other good ones from Brazil and other South American countries as well as Mexico that should be on that list. However, this is primarily North America: https://www.ufoinsight.com/ufos/sightings/the-best-ufo-2021

Alpha Centauri, our nearest solar system, some 4.32 Light Years from us, astronomers may have detected a planet that is **in the zone to contain life-supporting ecology:**

Interesting Engineering: "Life-Supporting Planet May Exist in the Star System Closest to Earth": https://interestingengineering.com/life-supporting-planet-may-exist-alpha-centauri

New York Post: "Tic-Tac Shaped UFOs Harassed US Warships Off California Report": https://nypost.com/2021/03/24/tic-tac-shaped-ufos-harassed-us-warships-off-california-report/

"Pentagon Admits It Has UFO Debris, Releases Test Results":

Military.com: "Pentagon Has 6 Months to Disclose What it Knows About UFOs":

https://www.military.com/daily-news/2021/01/04/pentagon-has-6-months-disclose-what-it-knows-about-ufos.html

Nevada 8 News Now: "Deadline Looms for Pentagon UFO Report":

https://www.8newsnow.com/news/local-news/deadline-looms-for-pentagon-ufo-report/

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

Yahoo News: **"Classified UFO Documents Could Be Released."** (This was first reported on December 29-30, 2020): https://news.yahoo.com/classified-ufo-documents-could-released-191840038.html

Fox News, Tucker Carlson: discusses the 180 days UAP Intel gathering process: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=htTXbTQkc1Q

The CIA released a stash of UAP/UFO documents:

New York Post: "CIA Releases UFO Black Vault Documents, See Them Online": https://nypost.com/2021/01/12/cia-releases-ufo-black-vault-documents-see-them-online/

Former British MoD clerk in the UAP Department, Nick Pope, goes over the details of these CIA documents:

ABC News: "UFO Documents Released by US Central Intelligence Agency":

https://www.abc.net.au/radio/newsradio/ufo-documents-released-by-u.s.-central/13059096

Jewish Press: "Former Head of Israel's Space Program: 'The Aliens Asked Not To Be Revealed, Humanity Not Yet Ready'": https://www.jewishpress.com/news/media/former-head-of-israels-space-program-the-aliens-asked-not-to-be-revealed-humanity-not-yet-ready/2020/12/05/

The Joe Rogan Experience #1574 – **Dr Jacques Vallée & Film Maker James Fox** (Dr Vallée is an important player, has pieces of UAPs): https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a4UP5OptAGU

The Debrief: "Fast Movers' and Transmedium Vehicles – The Pentagon's Unidentified Aerial Phenomena Task Force": https://www.thedebrief.org/fast-movers-and-transmedium-vehicles-the-pentagons-uap-task-force/

Washington Examiner: "Confirmed: Navy's previously unreported 2019 Triangle UFO incident": https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/opinion/confirmed-navys-previously-unreported-2019-triangle-ufo-incident

The Debrief: "Leaked Photo Surfaces of Purported Unidentified Aerial Phenomena":

https://www.thedebrief.org/leaked-photo-surfaces-of-purported-unidentified-aerial-phenomena/

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

The Black Vault: **"The 'Leaked' UFO Photo. The WHO, WHAT and POSSIBLY the WHY"**: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9F4Xxqd450w

Fox News: "Leaked Reports From Pentagon UFO Task Force Discuss 'Non-Human Technology,' Mysterious Objects": https://www.foxnews.com/science/leaked-pentagon-ufo-task-force-reports-non-human-technology-silver-cube

"The "Wow" signal revisited" and chartered to an exoplanet in a sun system with a sun like our own:

Physics.org: "Amateur Astronomer Alberto Caballero Source": https://phys.org/news/2020-11-amateur-astronomer-alberto-caballero-source.html

Parallax UAP: "Department of Defense Keeping Tabs on All UAP/UFO FOIA: Freedom Of Information Act Requests": https://parallaxuap.blogspot.com/2021/03/how-dod-is-keeping-tabs-on-uap-related.html

US HOUSE BUDGET DEPARTMENT: **AATIP** starts at the 1.55 min mark in the House, March 4th, 2021: https://www.c-span.org/video/?509503-1/white-house-deputy-budget-director-nominee-deputy-management-director-nominee-testify-confirmation&live#!

Space.com: "Spotting UFOs, Sky Hub Surveillance": https://www.space.com/spotting-ufos-sky-hub-surveillance

"Continuing the quest for a response from Canada's Defense Critic and/or Leader of the Opposition on a topic that is garnering attention at high levels within the US Government. Will they reply?": https://twitter.com/uapmediakit/status/1366747694673321984

In a US House Armed Services Committee monthly report for March 2020, it is mentioned that on "March 11th, the Task Force met to receive a classified briefing on Unidentified Aerial Phenomena". The task force has been identified as most likely being the 'Future of Defense Task Force'. Here is a direct reference to that they did look into Unidentified Aerial Phenomena (*H.Rep 116-709*): https://www.congress.gov/116/crpt/hrpt709/CRPT-116hrpt709.pdf

Lieutenant McMillan — **18 Points**: https://twitter.com/LtTimMcMillan/status/1371027534394097665

AN INTERESTING CANADIAN First Nation DEVELOPMENT: http://www.indiansandaliens.net/discovery/en/1

"Make No Comment" (how much of this will we be dealing with from June onwards?): https://blog.adamkehoe.com/make-no-comment/

The Brief: "New Recovered NASA Reports Reveal Pilot Encounters with UFOs":

https://the debrief.org/newly-uncovered-nasa-reports-reveal-pilot-encounters-with-ufos/with-ufos/pilot-encounters-with-ufos/pil

Lieutenant McMillan: "8 UAP Navy Cases": https://twitter.com/LtTimMcMillan/status/1370878769053962244

A March 15th, 2021, Examination of Dr. Jack Sarfatti, with several numerous quotes of Sarfatti's telephone calls in 1952 from a consciousness computer on a UFO from the future, that started the science in him:

https://ufos-scientificresearch.blogspot.com/2021/03/jack-sarfatti-his-ideas-about-tic-tac.html

New York Post: "Pentagon Report Will Detail Difficult To Explain UFO Sightings," (John Radcliffe):

https://nypost.com/2021/03/21/pentagon-report-will-detail-difficult-to-explain-ufo-sightings/

Colonel Dr John Alexander (NSA) and Frank Milburn (former United Kingdom Intelligence Officer):

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UtLWz1JjcCo

BESA (2021), Frank Milburn: "American Development of UAP Technology: A Fait Accompli":

https://besacenter.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/189WEB-final.pdf

KLAS8, Mystery Wire: "Senator Marco Rubio Relayed That the June 1st Date May be Delayed":

https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/ufo-report-might-miss-deadline-according-to-senator/

Rubio Gives Indication of Possibly Much Greater Delay Times:

KLAS8: "Gatekeeper of the Nevada Test Site, Darwin Morgan":

Former AATIP's Luiz Elizondo launches his new website, in preparation for June 1st: https://luiselizondo-official.com

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

Version of August 17, 2021

The July 2019 Unidentified Drones UAP UAV's (Unidentified Aerial Vehicles), interacting with numerous Navy warships, traveling a good speed, and up for more than 3 hours:

NBC News: "Mystery Drones Hovered Over US Navy Destroyers, California Coast":

https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/national-security/mystery-drones-hovered-over-u-s-navy-destroyers-california-coast-n1261970

Could also be vantages as a covert effort to introduce a blanket model, for blanket statements.

These July 2019 objects move much slower than the Tic Tac UAPs, at only 120 knots. However, they remain constant for 2-3 hours, and are a great distance out at sea from Californian land, to boot.

This occurs in the same areas of the California Pacific as the now famous UAP cases, like the USS Nimitz Tic Tac of 2004.

3 hour long lasting drones, that move with these descriptions are unknown, in 2019. However, the covert world may have them.

The Drive covers this more thoroughly than the NBC one:

The Drive: "Multiple Destroyers Were Swarmed by Mysterious Drones Off California Over Numerous Nights":

https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/39913/multiple-destroyers-were-swarmed-by-mysterious-drones-off-california-over-numerous-nights

Politico: "Military & Spy Agencies Accused of Stiff-Arming Investigators on UFO Sightings"

"Some military and spy agencies are blocking or simply ignoring the effort to catalog what they have on."

'Some military and spy agencies are blocking or simply ignoring the effort to catalog what they have on "unidentified aerial phenomenon," according to multiple current and former government officials. And as a result, the Biden administration will likely delay a much-anticipated public report to Congress.': https://www.politico.com/news/2021/03/25/ufo-sightings-report-478104

Inverse.com, Science: "Why is the Pentagon Releasing a UFO Report, Anyway?": https://www.inverse.com/science/ufo-report-june-2021

JUNE 25TH AS DEADLINE DATE: https://uapactnow.com

James C. Fox, director of The Phenomenon, has launched a new site, https://uapactnow.com, to marshal community pressure on legislators in the run-up to the release of an intelligence agencies report summarizing what the government knows about unidentified aerial phenomena. The site, which features a countdown clock to the expected report release date, seeks to help ensure proper disclosure of information on UAP.

"For the first time in history, American citizens have the opportunity to engage our government and influence the extent of the unclassified information included in this historic public report," Fox states. "The countdown to June 25, 2021 is underway!"

FOX News, Tucker Carlson: "Former Department of Defense official, Christopher Mellon, on the UAP Release data, March 26th 2021": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SDEtrnkoR-c

Washington Post: "UFO Report: Covid Bill," (on John Radcliff): https://www.washingtonpost.com/national-security/2021/03/23/ufo-report-covid-bill/

There are going to be crows, magpies and vultures waiting for the DoD release. Mellon's clarification today could be helpful, as was Radcliffe's.

Mellon, last summer, mentioned the physical UAP debris from retrievals. Of course, we know much more than.

Today Mellon indicated that this aspect may not be in the public report. And that much of the classified material might be reviewed, and a plan made on how to publicly release some of this to the public eventually.

A lot will be a giveaway in the policies that follow, the interviews on TV and in MsM, the body language, and who starts focusing on related areas, ad hoc, or springing from these classified briefings.

It may take 1-4 years before Congressional Hearings occur. The long-term architects of the present process, like Colonel Dr John Alexander, intend to achieve the result of Congressional Hearings.

Washington Post: "We Need to Talk About UFOs Again":

https://www.washingtonpost.com/outlook/2021/04/01/we-need-talk-about-ufos-again/

"Materials Not made on Earth." Dr Jacques Vallee: "Not made on Earth: the atomic structure of UFO debris analyzed at Stanford University":

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lktQbsIe-PA

DoD Press Conference, Pentagon Press Secretary John Kerby, on UAP:

White House: "2021-03-29 - Pentagon Press Secretary John F. Kirby responds to question on upcoming UAP Report": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kv8aZTP21gY

RTBF.be (French Belgium Mainstream TV & Radio): Debate OVNIs (astrophysicist and F16 Belgian pilot). "Detail Regard sur Debat sur les OVNIs (UFOs)?":

https://www.rtbf.be/auvio/detail_regard-sur-debat-sur-les-ovnis?id=2752110

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

The Black Vault: "Former Director of the CIA, James Woolsey, on UFOs": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bB_9bAcjX9k

The Black Vault: "Amb. R. James Woolsey on the Cold War, JFK Assassination & UFOs": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_vQF4QzUX9M

The Debrief: "'It Isn't Ours', Marco Rubio Says the Government is Taking Unidentified Aerial Phenomena Seriously": https://thedebrief.org/it-isnt-ours-marco-rubio-says-the-government-is-taking-unidentified-aerial-phenomena-seriously/

Toronto Star: "Florida Senator Marco Rubio Goes Full On Roswell, Talking UFOs Amid Hints at Blockbuster Alien New This Summer":

https://www.thestar.com/entertainment/opinion/2021/03/24/florida-senator-marco-rubio-goes-full-on-roswell-talking-ufos-amid-hints-at-blockbuster-alien-news-this-summer.html

FOX News Business, Raw Story: "Maria Bartiromo grills Marco Rubio on flying saucers": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TpkLibYx0x4

Hill Reporter: "Maria Bartiromo Grills Marco Rubio About UFOs": https://hillreporter.com/instead-of-asking-about-gun-control-maria-bartiromo-grills-marco-rubio-about-ufos-96196

American Military News: "Drones Swarmed 5 US Warships Off CA Coast in 2019 & No One Knows Whose Behind It.": https://americanmilitarynews.com/2021/03/drones-swarmed-5-us-warships-off-ca-coast-in-2019-and-no-one-knows-whos-behind-it/

Forbes: "Mystery Drones Kept Buzzing US Destroyers During Exercises Off California": https://www.forbes.com/sites/davidhambling/2021/03/24/mystery-drones-kept-buzzing-us-destroyers-during-exercises-off-california/?sh=22b0aedf2960

NBC News Now: "Report Says Mystery Drones Hovered Over Navy Destroyers Off California Coast": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YlTlVdiBNhc

CNBC Television: "Mystery drones hover over U.S. Navy destroyers: New report": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KvMAVDrkjA0

RT America: "Pentagon's New UFO Report Might Miss Deadline": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I75Xp4mml7U

Rockefeller Initiative. The Documents (This Was Planned in The Late 1950s Early 1960s. Confirms Other Research, With Documentation, of the Rockefeller family's strong involvement in UFO Research, and UFO Politics:

Overview

https://paradigmresearchgroup.org/issue/rockefeller initiative/

Photos, People, & Documents https://www.paradigmresearchgroup.org/Rockefeller Initiative Documents.htm

The Rockefeller Briefing Document (sent to every member of the Senate and Congress): "UNIDENTIFIED FLYING OBJECTS BRIEFING DOCUMENT: THE BEST AVAILABLE EVIDENCE", by DON BERLINER with Marie Galbraith, Antonio Huneeus. Presented by CUFONS, FUFOR, MUFON, December 1995 https://www.openminds.tv/wp-content/uploads/Rockefeller-Briefing-Document.pdf

VICE article on Canada UFO files, 2019 (2019 was a UFO year, Pine Ridge Sundance, South Dakota, July 20th, California UAP UAVs, Canada in January 2020):

Vice: "Canadian Military (RCAF) Documents UFO Sightings, Intelligence Report Reveals": https://www.vice.com/en/article/z3xbw4/canadian-military-rcaf-documents-ufo-sightings-intelligence-reports-reveal?fbclid=IwAR3il3VOH16TYaukint5NMs2BuUS2jynf8Dcj2kpn3QDCtOx0KDCPpS8F0

Daily Mail: "Former CIA Chief Says Hopes Friendly Dealing Creatures Exist": https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-9439137/Former-CIA-chief-says-hopes-friendly-dealing-creatures-exist.html

The Drive: "The Boscombe Down Incident Remains One of Military *The* Drive: "Aviation's Most Intriguing Mysteries," (unidentifiable downed vehicle, or exotic aviation, incident, DARPA etc.):

 $\underline{https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/37371/the-boscombe-down-incident-remains-one-of-military-aviations-most-intriguing-mysteries}\\$

Hot Air: "June 25th." "A Lot of People Will Have Questions if That UAP Task Force Report Comes Out": https://hotair.com/archives/jazz-shaw/2021/04/05/lot-people-will-questions-uap-task-force-report-comes/

The Drive: "Navy's Top Officer Says Mysterious Drones that Swarmed Destroyers Remain Unidentified?" (Update on the July 19th, 2019, UAV Incidents. *Chief of Naval Operations Admiral Michael Gilday*):

 $\frac{https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/40071/navys-top-officer-says-mysterious-drones-that-swarmed-destroyers-remain-unidentified?fbclid=IwAR0omlX9hqQW6dmzzq_8hQ5Yu4J8mJZkxiua32RnjI6x0iRC2nBxruXLNhg$

The Drive: "Navy's Top Officer Says 'Drones' That Swarmed Destroyers Remain Unidentified": https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/40071/navys-top-officer-says-mysterious-drones-that-swarmed-destroyers-remain-unidentified

Mysterious Universe: "Nukes & UFOs at Malstrom Air Force Base," (the report is ok, should have provided documents, which are there, two provided next as PDFs):

https://mysteriousuniverse.org/2021/04/nukes-and-ufos-at-malmstrom-air-force-base/

AD HOC, DOCUMENTS (2 multi-paged PDF's click to access, also on website):

UFO LANDS AT MINOT AFB AUGUST 30 1966 BY AIR FORCE HQ Near Nuclear MISSILE Centre Affects Radio Transmission & Strike Team Dispatched (from official government documents, at end)

Capt. Smith (Missile Combat Crew Commander) on duty at Missile Site (MIKE Flt) sixty (60) feet underground indicated that radio transmission was being interrupted by static, this static was accompanied by the UFO coming close to the Missile Site

(MIKE Flt). When UFO climbed, static stopped. The UFO appeared to be S.E. of MIKE 6, range undetermined. At 0512Z, UFO climbed for altitude after hovering for 15 minutes. South radar base gave altitude at 100,000 feet, N.W. of Minot AFB, NDak. At this time a Strike Team reported UFO descending, checked with Radar Site, they also verified this. The UFO then began to swoop and dive. It then appeared to land 10 to 15 miles South of MIKE 6. "MIKE 6" Missile Site Control sent a Strike Team to check. When the team was about 10 miles from the landing site, static disrupted radio contact with them. Five (5) to eight (8) minutes later, the glow diminished and the UFO took off. Another UFO was visually sighted and confirmed by radar. The one that was first sighted passed beneath the second. Radar also confirmed this. The first, made for altitude towards the North and the second seemed to disappear with the glow of red. A3C SEDOVIC at the South Radar base confirmed this also. At 0619Z, two and one half (2 1/2) hours after the first sighting, and F-106 interceptor was sent up. No contact or sighting was established. The Control Tower asked the Aircraft Commander of the KC-135 which was flying in the local area to check the area. He reported nothing. The Radar Site picked up an echo on radar which on checking was the KC-135. No other sightings. At 0645Z discontinued search for UFO.

nmunity's k Force (UAPTF)

UFOs Sighted Near Minuteman Missile Silos (Golf Launch Facility) – 1965

By Department of The Air Force Headquarters 90th Strategic Missile Wing (SAC) Francis E. Warren Air Force Base, Wyoming 8-26-1965

[EXCERPTS]

- b. Reported from Hotel Launch facility and observed by nine military personnel with the aid of binoculars.
- (1). The first sighting was of an object the size of a star which appeared to the Southeast and traveled Westward, disappearing to the Southwest. Object was at 20,000 feet, very fast, and reappeared at four 25 minute intervals on the same course.
- (2). The second sightings were to the North of the observation point. Object was slightly less than the size of a pea but appeared slightly larger with each successive sighting. Resembled a luminous glow, white to yellowish in front, semi-circular in shape, and the last two sightings appeared to have a trailing white glow.



nmunity's

KLAS8 Nevada, Mystery Wire: "Mystery Objects Remain Unidentified," (New UAP Photographs, Confirmed by UAPTS): https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/new-uap-photographs/

New Yorker: "How the Pentagon Started Taking UFOs Seriously":

https://www.newyorker.com/magazine/2021/05/10/how-the-pentagon-started-taking-ufos-seriously

Gala (France): Francois Hollande Interpelle sur les Extraterrestres sa Reponse Serieuse," (former President of France, François Hollande, Talks Extraterrestrials, expect a serious response):

https://www.gala.fr/l actu/news de stars/francois-hollande-interpelle-sur-les-extraterrestres-sa-reponse-serieuse 467877

New York Post: "Feds Coverup of UFOs Puts US at Risk":

https://nypost.com/2021/04/30/feds-cover-up-of-ufos-puts-us-at-risk/

National Post: "Why Everyone is Suddenly Seeing UFOs Everywhere":

https://nationalpost.com/news/why-everyone-is-suddenly-seeing-ufos-everywhere

New Yorker: "Are UFOs a National Security Threat":

https://www.newyorker.com/podcast/the-new-yorker-radio-hour/are-ufos-a-national-security-threat

Washington Post Twitter: General John W "Jay" Raymond Statement on UAPs, 1st Chief of Space Operations with the US Space Force, member of the US Joint Chiefs of Staff, former commanding head of the US Space Command: https://twitter.com/washingtonpost/status/1388213940220571649

Fox News: "There must be a reckoning if US bureaucrats ignored evidence of UFOs, ex-UK official tells 'Tucker,'" (UFOs a possible failure of US Intelligence):

https://www.foxnews.com/science/possible-us-intelligence-failure-ufo-report-pentagon

The Warp Drive Lectures, May 3rd, 2021: "Lectures on Faster-than-Light Travel and Time Travel": https://arxiv.org/pdf/1907.04178.pdf

Hadronic Mechanics' restoration of Einstein Determinism in particle physics, does not need superluminal speeds, as a total entanglement of all space (NOT quantum entanglement), has been established, and is being used practically in the hadronic reactor used by the US Navy to create neutrons from hydrogen grass's single proton and single electron brought into fusion as neutrons. *Used to detect shielded nuclear weapons*.

http://eprdebates.org/epr-conference-2020.php http://eprdebates.org

Script of Ananda Bosman Interview for Netflix *Mystics*: http://www.i-b-r.org/ananda-interview-2020.htm

The EPR Debates Videos (includes Ananda Bosman's "Mystical Implications of the Restoration of Einstein Determinism):

http://www.world-lecture-series.org/level-xii-epr-teleconference-2020

The various states of entanglement are enough for UFO propulsion.

Even though I love to speculate in the visionary domains on other spatial dimensions and superluminal octaves.

WARP DRIVE TECHNOLOGY

In a perfect world these three scientists could work together, Dr Jack Sarfatti, NASA's Dr Harold White, and Dr Ruggero Maria Santilli. Between them tremendous progress could be made. Sarfatti appears to have resolved the fuel problem for warp drives, and states to have cracked the propulsion of the Tic Tac UFOs. Professor Santilli's hadronic space-time machines based on the brandnew branch of physics, hadronic mechanics, takes this to a whole other level (based on Dr Chris Illert's discovery in the biological sciences, of 4 arrows of time being used in simple life forms, in 100 different conch shell morphologies using 4-arrow "time travel" in every bifurcation of growth. Dr Illert worked with Dr Santilli), up ahead.

https://thedebrief.org/mysterious-new-warp-drive-patent-surfaces-online/

Tic Tac explained https://vimeo.com/391138134 mp4 slide show Feb 12, 2020 https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCM1pWjIoLCxzj7sz6dk51gQan

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yR52W5d8qY8&feature=share https://vimeo.com/376688436
There are 5 more videos from this workshop on Vimeo

SARFATTI: In the first hour, Prof. Michael Masters (https://idflyobj.com) discusses his theory that evolutionary trends in culture and biology may ultimately result in humans becoming the ones piloting many of the UFOs that are seen around the world — their craft are likely the very devices that allow our descendants to venture backward across the landscape of time. Rather than extraterrestrials, Masters has dubbed these visitors as "extratempestrials," [Ananda Bosman: in the early 1990s we termed them "ExtraTemporals", or "ExtraTemporal Intelligences", this comes under the ultraterrestrial hypothesis] and he suggested they could be coming back from different future time frames, which might account for their varying appearances, though they've primarily been described as humanoid. During fetal development our eyes grow out of our brain, he explained, so if the human brain continues to expand as we evolve, so will the eyes, and this might account for why the extratempestrials have such large heads and eyes. Looking at alien abductions from a paleo-anthropology perspective, he noted that it would make sense that beings from our future would be interested in testing such things as skin, fecal, semen, hair, and egg samples to learn more about us.

See Diane Tessman's new book https://www.amazon.com/Future-Humans-UFOs-Time-Thinking-ebook/dp/B083NV8RT4/ref=sr_1_1?crid=1IG4XM4PBXFZ7&keywords=diane+tessman&qid=1580332649&s=books&sprefix=Diane+Tessman%2Caps%2C208&sr=1-1

In the second hour, theoretical physicist Jack Sarfatti argued that the technology behind the Tic Tac UFO (2004 incident off the USS Nimitz) is not mysterious at all- it folds space into a warp drive in such a way as to get to where and when it desires with tiny amounts of energy. Sarfatti claimed we can build our own Tic Tac-style craft quickly and that it would be in America's best interests to do so, as Russia already has a head start. Such spacecraft would render all our conventional weapons obsolete, he remarked, particularly if the warp capacity was weaponized. Sarfatti revealed he was contacted as a child in the 1950s "by what I think is the intelligence behind the Tic Tacs we're seeing today...It said it was a conscious computer aboard a spacecraft from the future." Concurring somewhat with the conclusions of Michael Masters in the first hour, he believes that many of the UFO visitors have time travel capabilities.

On November 14, 2004, the US Navy's Carrier Strike Group Eleven, including the USS Nimitz nuclear aircraft carrier were conducting a training exercise off the coast of Southern California when the Navy's radar systems detected as many as 20 anomalous aerial vehicles. In the latter half, Rich Hoffman (https://www.explorescu.org), a 25+ year Army Information defense contractor and founding member of SCU (Scientific Coalition for UAP Studies), discussed a recent paper (https://drive.google.com/file/d/1WgURI1Fzrkij3utVvcPISGTyEUNX4Z0J/view) his group published which examined the

extreme speed, acceleration, and power outputs demonstrated by the Tic Tac UFOs. By some estimates, he reported, the craft reached speeds as high as 104,000 mph, and had a parabolic trajectory that contained as much energy each second as the detonation of a tactical nuclear weapon.

The Pentagon videos show a thermal signature rather than the object itself, he explained, and one of the UFOs traveled to the planned destination of a fighter jet, suggesting it had an awareness of the military's maneuvers.

Further, Hoffman added, Navy airman Lt. Cmdr. Slaight witnessed a mirage-like effect around the anomalous object. This rippling distortion might have represented a field connected to craft's propulsion, Hoffman suggested, and he related it to radiation residue at UFO landing sites. There were also reports of UFOs exiting or entering the water, and Hoffman pondered whether the Tic Tac's field might have been causing a disturbance or pattern in the water.

https://www.coasttocoastam.com/show/2019/06/23

FOR DR SANTILLI — HADRONIC SPACE-TIME MACHINES

That use Hyper-Locomotion, utilizing the hypertopic and genotopic planes of the brand-new branch of physics that restores Einstein determinism in particle physics, corrected the insufficiencies of quantum mechanics, that Einstein and others pointed to already in 1934. A science that changes everything.

Institute for Basic Research: "Isodual Theory of Antimatter Antigravity and Spacetime Machines" [2008] http://www.i-b-r.org/docs/HMMC-II-01-19-08.pdf [1994] http://santilli-foundation.org/docs/Santilli-10.pdf

SEE SECTION: "ANTI-GRAVITY & SPACE-TIME MACHINES" https://link.springer.com/book/10.1007/1-4020-4518-2

Space-Time Machines are also mentioned in this Harvard paper of Dr Santilli: https://ui.adsabs.harvard.edu/abs/1999IJMPA..14.2205S/abstract

Deadline: "UFO Fragments in Possession of Lockheed-Martin Says (Senator) Harry Reid": https://deadline.com/2021/04/ufo-fragments-in-possession-lockheed-martin-says-harry-reid-1234748095/

New York Post: "Former Senator Harry Reid Thinks Lockheed-Martin May Have UFO Fragments": https://nypost.com/2021/04/30/former-sen-harry-reid-thinks-lockheed-martin-may-have-ufo-fragments/

Fox News, with Tucker Carlson: "Harry Reid Lockheed Martin UFO Fragments," (including the UFO Nukes issue, hot): https://www.foxnews.com/science/harry-reid-lockheed-martin-ufo-fragments

International Business Times: "Did Lockheed-Martin Possess UFO Debris, Speculations After Harry Reid's Claims": https://www.ibtimes.sg/did-lockheed-martin-possess-ufo-debris-speculations-after-harry-reids-claims-57183

Daily Mail: "Former CIA Chief Says Hopes Friendly Dealing Creatures Exist": https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-9439137/Former-CIA-chief-says-hopes-friendly-dealing-creatures-exist.html

The Independent: "COVID Has Made the Impossible Possible. Soletstalk About UFOs": https://www.independent.ie/opinion/comment/covid-has-made-the-impossible-possible-soletstalk-about-ufos-40377534.html

US Department of Defense Statement: "Project Announcement Evaluation of the DoD's Actions Regarding the Unidentified," (DoD actions on the UAPs):

https://www.dodig.mil/reports.html/Article/2594693/project-announcement-evaluation-of-the-dods-actions-regarding-the-unidentified/

US Department of Defense: (Redacted Document):

https://media.defense.gov/2021/May/04/2002633947/-1/-1/1/D2021-DEV0SN-0116.000_REDACTED.PDF

Interesting Engineering: "The Pentagon Inspects What DoD Does with UFO Footage": https://interestingengineering.com/the-pentagon-inspects-what-dod-does-with-ufo-footage

New York Post: "UFO Expert Debunks Navy Footage of Pyramid Shaped Objects," (A reasonable debunk of what the Navy called a genuine UAP footage):

https://nypost.com/2021/04/21/ufo-expert-debunks-navy-footage-of-pyramid-shaped-objects/

Or that is how their vernacular has been interpreted by many, they do not exactly say that.

The film immediately hit the red light for me with the airplane flashes (I know the New York State research on UAPs morphing into airplanes, in New York State, but this was just off). And what appeared to be a second object did not register right.

This is a decent debunk, and shows how thorough, integral, logistical, and analytical we must be with every word coming from the DoD, Navy, and UAPTF. There were numerous Unidentified Aerial Vehicles, and the films were the least of the measuring equipment used to register them. A series of objective data sets, like radar, are in domino to assess.

New York Post: "Watchdog to Investigate the Pentagons Actions Regarding UFOs": https://nypost.com/2021/05/04/watchdog-to-investigate-the-pentagons-actions-regarding-ufos/

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "UAPs & Nukes": https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/uaps-nuclear/amp/

Daily Star: "Donald Trump's UFO Report": https://www.dailystar.co.uk/news/world-news/donald-trumps-ufo-report-could-23838332

Sputnik News: "Rendlesham Forest UFO Incident Eyewitness Unveils First Photos of Basketball Sized Red Orb": https://sputniknews.com/uk/202105061082814383-rendlesham-forest-ufo-incident-eyewitness-unveils-first-photos-of-basketball-sized-red-orb/

Space.com: "What is the Truth Behind the Roswell UFO Incident": https://www.space.com/what-is-the-truth-behind-the-roswell-ufo-incident

Omny.fm Radio: "John Ratcliffe, the Price Your Pay to Make a Difference," (John Radcliffe interview, on UAPs starts at 32 mark): https://omny.fm/shows/the-trey-gowdy-podcast/john-ratcliffe-the-price-you-pay-to-make-a-differe

Joe Rogan interviews Christopher Melon, in a long interview detailing his career including as Assistant Secretary of Defense and Intelligence, and his role in the UAP world:

The Joe Rogan Experience (Spotify): "#1645 - Christopher Mellon" https://open.spotify.com/episode/2V0uWX1C4m8xEL0HHYqbnE https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MQUUt6G8lNQ

Vice: "The Pentagon Inspector General is Investigating the Military's UFO Program":

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

https://www.vice.com/en/article/v7eevm/the-pentagon-inspector-general-is-investigating-the-militarys-ufo-program

JPLUFO: "Welcome to JPLUFO Stop UFO Secrecy" (the present UAPTS process does not focus on the issue of secrecy): https://jplufo.com/2021/04/28/welcome-to-jplufo-com-stop-ufo-secrecy/

James Loug also wrote this book on the UAPTS:

Lough, James: "UFO Briefing Book: A Guide to Congressional Oversight of the UAP Phenomenon": <a href="https://www.amazon.com/gp/product/1977240909/ref=as-li-tl?ie=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=9325&creativeASIN=1977240909&li-nkCode=as2&tag=thufch-20&linkId=f756e0cb99353b496a794a1e979c134a

Former Assistant General, Vermont, and military officer Terry Lovelace, I ask him some critical questions in a meeting in South Dakota, July 20th, 2019, which could give indication of military operations occurring in his case. Also, the implant removed, was old technology, the new implant is at the military leading edge. He thinks the "Nordic" are US military, and that the "grays" have infiltrated parts of the military and control it: https://www.terrylovelace.com

His story has intriguing elements, and his high standing background helps some consider looking into this aspect of the UFO:

https://www.terrylovelace.com/about/

Marine Corps Times: "What is the Military Doing About UFOs? The Pentagon's Internal Watchdog Wants to Know": https://www.marinecorpstimes.com/news/your-navy/2021/05/11/what-is-the-military-doing-about-ufos-the-pentagons-internal-watchdog-wants-to-know/

Whilst the Sun is not a reliable newspaper, Steve Basset of Paradigm Research, of course, is talking about the "Truth Embargo", assuming ETH:

The Sun: "Truth about UFOs and aliens could be just WEEKS away from being released by US in 'most profound moment in history'": https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/14872946/truth-ufos-aliens-released-us/

Newsweek: "Marco Rubio: We Can't Allow the Stigma of UFOs to Keep us from Seriously Investigating Encounters": https://www.newsweek.com/marco-rubio-we-cant-allow-stigma-ufos-keep-us-seriously-investigating-encounters-1590554

Las Vegas Sun: "Destigmatizing UFO Research Can Bring Needed Clarity": https://lasvegassun.com/news/2021/may/11/destigmatizing-ufo-research-can-bring-needed-clari/

The Hill: "Evidence of Extraterrestrials Funding Research is Better than Eyewitness Reports, "(ETH, UAPTS): https://thehill.com/opinion/technology/552505-evidence-of-extraterrestrials-funding-research-is-better-than-eyewitness

Corriere.ca: "Italy, 20 years of transparency on UFOs 'Great Expectations' for US Revelations": https://www.corriere.ca/focus-english-version/italy-20-years-of-transparency-on-ufos-great-expectations-for-us-revelations/

JUST IN: "Harvard Professor Avi Loeb says ALIENS ARE REAL!": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jxw9dYDeVh8&t=422s

Las Vegas Sun: "Beyond Sci-Fi: Studies of UFOs Gain Mainstream Acceptance Years After Harry Reid First Pushed for Them": https://lasvegassun.com/news/2021/may/09/beyond-sci-fi-studies-of-ufos-gain-mainstream-acce/

Joe Biden will get asked about UAP (Trump and Ratcliffe as Director of National Intelligence, probably would have been better, he was sincerely on the case), now it may be a more controlled response:

Medium: "On the Trail of the Saucers. Biden UFO Decision": https://medium.com/on-the-trail-of-the-saucers/biden-ufo-decision-f58858e47c2b

Former Secretary of Defense and CIA Director, Robert Gates, on UFOs, starts at 4.57 min (some tie him to the Majority Committee, ergo MAJI: Majority Agency for Joint Intelligence. A Zbigniew lover. And Trump hater): https://www.cbsnews.com/video/former-defense-secretary-robert-gates-on-state-of-gop-troop-withdrawal-from-afghanistan/

Former Democrat Senator Paul Hodes, on UFOs, starts at the 33.47 mark: https://open.spotify.com/episode/00BDGuBJQecZODwW4KSwd5?si=XM8YgwzxT6-MoB2UJVW5Gw&nd=1

Bloomberg: "If the Pentagon Takes UFOs Seriously, so Should Markets": https://www.bloomberg.com/opinion/articles/2021-05-04/ufo-sightings-if-pentagon-takes-them-seriously-so-should-market

City News Toronto: "UFOs Being Probed":

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5zzuQhFuC5I

Tucker Carlson makes a VERY funny presentation of the present situation, with the central focus the UAP's daily observation over deadly restricted air space for two years:

Breitbart, FOX News, Tucker Carlson (clip): "Carlson: Pentagon Is Prioritizing Purging Space Force Ranks Over Possible Unknown Space Threat":

https://www.breitbart.com/clips/2021/05/18/fncs-carlson-pentagon-is-prioritizing-purging-space-force-ranks-over-possible-unknown-space-threat/

Newsweek: "5 Past UFO Sightings as UAP Report to Be Released by Task Force": https://www.newsweek.com/5-past-ufo-sightings-uap-report-task-force-1592053

NSA lost its non-redacted UFO files (sure), just as the British MOD has now shifted the release of UAP files to 2072 (these files were released redacted, largely black blocks. In the US Supreme Court, the Judge was told the NSA could not release these documents as it would reveal the very purpose and function of the NSA. Their disappearance, right now, when the UAPTS is to gather all agencies UAP files, gives hint that not all cards will be put on the table in the June release):

Open Minds TV: "NSA Says it has Lost Non-Redacted UFO Files": http://www.openminds.tv/nsa-says-lost-non-redacted-ufo-files/29986

Developments on Space Force, Vandenberg AFB, 180 Days etc: https://www.earthfiles.com/2021/05/16/new-space-force-base-evolves-from-vandenberg-afb/

The Hill TV: "Jeremy Corbell: New UFO Video Shows 'Spherical Craft' Diving Into Ocean. NO WRECKAGE FOUND" https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RVKkAluLS7o

Fox News, Tucker Carson "Tucker reacts to footage of 'spherical' UFO captured by Navy" (on the USS Omaha UAP footage, July 15 2019):

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5iG5lingCGc

Forbes: "The Media Is Taking UFOs Seriously — Should We? Of Course We Should": https://www.forbes.com/sites/danidiplacido/2021/05/17/the-media-is-taking-ufo-sightings-seriouslyshould-we/?sh=fc64b2775c63

CBS 60 Minutes: "UFO Military Intelligence. UFOs Regularly Spotted in Restricted U.S. Airspace, Report on the Phenomena Due Next Month":

https://www.cbsnews.com/news/ufo-military-intelligence-60-minutes-2021-05-16/

CBS 60 Minutes: "2021-05-16 - Extended Version: Investigative TV Segment on the UAP Report and Navy UFO Incidents on Vimeo": https://vimeo.com/551640780?fbclid=IwAR1UraMiPByx-oTHTy9G9HMKQVPc5mHeEJfLMvtL1GFvBrcuXM69dUV4JEA

The Hill: "Strange Bedfellows, UFOs Are Uniting Trump's Fiercest Critics & Loyalists" (Brennan vs Radcliff become UAP Mutuals): https://thehill.com/opinion/international/553752-strange-bedfellows-ufos-are-uniting-trumps-fiercest-critics-loyalists

Sputnik News: "The Truth will Soon be Out There, History of DoDs UFO Files": https://sputniknews.com/military/202105171082921128-the-truth-will-soon-be-out-there-history-of-dods-ufo-files-amid-looming-release-of-tell-all-report/

FOX News, Denver, KDVR: "The Problem with UFOs in Colorado Skies" (UAV UAPS & Nuclear Facilities): https://kdvr.com/news/local/the-problem-with-ufos-in-colorado-skies/

Daily Mail: "Ex-Navy Officer Says UFO Technology 100—1000 Years Ahead of the United States":

"It's possible someone found us before we found them': Two retired Navy officers warn that infamous UFO Tic-Tac sighting indicates 'technology that outstrips our arsenal by at least 100 to 1,000 years'"

 $\underline{https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-9590727/Ex-Navy-officer-says-UFO-technology-100-1-000-years-ahead-United-States.html$

CNN, Politics: "Pentagon UFO Report. James Clapper: Logical for Intel Community to Address UFOs": https://edition.cnn.com/videos/politics/2021/05/17/pentagon-ufo-report-clapper-nr-sot-vpx.cnn

MSNBC: "Senate & Congress will Know Next Month, But the Public Later on": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TVL6jv-h1W0

NBC: "2021-05-17 - TV Segment on the USS Omaha Video" (Christopher Mellon): https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=k7C78kPRZtI

RT: "The Unidentified Aerial Phenomena Task Force is set to share what it knows about UFOs by June 1 this year. Butchy Davy spoke to ex-government UFO investigator, Nick Pope, to find out what extraterrestrial info we might have to look forward to" (former MoD Clerk, Nick Pope):

https://twitter.com/RT_com/status/1393521544572272642

Deadline: "New Line, HBO Max Land Untitled UFO Script Based On Leslie Kean Book": https://deadline.com/2021/05/new-line-hbo-max-ufo-film-script-leslie-kean-book-1234756820/

New York Post: "Obama Says UFO Sightings Appear to be Real": https://nypost.com/2021/05/18/barack-obama-says-ufo-sightings-appear-real/

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "Elizondo welcomes UFO probe by Pentagon's Inspector General":

https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/elizondo-60-minutes/

https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/lue-elizondo-60-minutes-reaction/

https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/reuben-langdon-citizen-hearing/

Washington Post, Religion: "Alien Life Looks More & More Likely. Catholics are Ready":

 $\underline{https://www.washingtonpost.com/religion/alien-life-looks-more-and-more-likely-catholics-are-ready/2021/05/18/7c34bd5a-b823-11eb-bc4a-62849cf6cca9\ story.html$

(For Journalists to begin with):

"UFOs as a Stress Test of Modern Journalism" https://blog.adamkehoe.com/ufos-modern-journalism/

The Drive: "What We Know About the High-Tech Balloons Lingering Off the Coasts of the US Recently" (Surveillance Balloons, Being Released to Survey UAP/UAV 'Drone Hotspots' Targeting the Navy, both East and West Coast): https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/40638/what-we-know-about-the-high-tech-balloons-lingering-off-the-coasts-of-the-u-s-recently

Daily Wire: "Bombshell UFO Report, US Military Encounters UFOs Every Day That Far Exceed Its Tech Capacities": https://www.dailywire.com/news/bombshell-ufo-report-u-s-military-encounters-ufos-every-day-that-far-exceed-its-tech-capabilities

Daniel Sheehan (Harvard Law, active in Watergate, Iran Contra Scandal) — Luis Elizondo's Attorney talks about UFO segment on 60 Minutes:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vQJI6JafG s&t=1s

(Attorney Sheehan will appear before Inspector General DoD on Thursday, May 20th, 2021).

Colonel Dr John Alexander at work, through Senate Majority Leader (former) Harry Reid, all done through this instrumentation. KLAS-8 Nevada TV journalist George Knapp, worked with John Bigelow of Bigelow Aerospace Industries, and Col Alexander at the beginning of the 1990s. Senator Harry Reid had caught the interest of Knapp in 1989, and they were introduced to Col Alexander (NSA) and Dr Hal Puthoff (NSA) in 1995. Harry Reid created AATIP, in 2007. We do not know Alexander's USAP status with the "Control Group". He publicly blasts with skepticism all who relay his connection to MAJI: Majority Agency for Joint Intelligence, the apparent "Control Group", stemming from the 5412 Committee in the 1950s (photos show him with Dr Edward Teller, of H-Bomb fame, and associated to the illumined MAJI. Yet his USAP: Unacknowledged Special Access Projects, links to them remain plausible. The way he protects Dr Edward Teller, is of note. Dr Alexander was the Director of Los Alamos National Laboratories. I became aware of Alexander in 1990, through New York Times best-selling author, Howard Blum's "Out There": https://www.amazon.com/Out-There-Howard-Blum/dp/0671662619

Which explores a group of US Intelligence personnel coming together to get to the bottom of the UFO dilemma, during the 1980s — the *Aviary* group.

Dr Alexander could appear to have been an MAJI wannabe. Meeting him in person, however, gave a very different agenda. Sincere, to his believes, oath of allegiance, and understanding (this includes keeping national security secrets). Harry Reid insisted that *AATIP's* 22 million get inaugurated. Colonel Alexander had wanted Congressional Hearings in 2001. That is what this present project wants to achieve = Congressional Hearings.

Fox News, Tucker Carlson (transcript): "Pentagon Isn't Doing Anything About Space Threats": https://www.foxnews.com/transcript/tucker-pentagon-isnt-doing-anything-about-space-threats

Global News: "US Navy Pilots UAP Sightings": https://globalnews.ca/video/7868025/u-s-navy-pilot-uap-nimitz-virginia-beach/

CBS News: "Navy Pilots Recall Unsettling 2004 UAP Sighting": https://www.cbsnews.com/video/navy-pilots-recall-unsettling-2004-uap-sighting/

The Guardian: "Marco Rubio Urges US to Take UFOs Seriously Ahead of Government Report": https://www.theguardian.com/us-news/2021/may/17/ufo-report-marco-rubio-urges-us-take-seriously-uap

BBC Newsnight: "Report on the UAP Issue": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gFlFueC6MO0

Fox News: "Tucker Says it's Time for Answers": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dfibbq-ih80

Fox News, Tucker Carlson Tonight: "Former Pentagon Official Warns US of UFO National Security Risk" (with Luis Elizondo, UAPTS Report May be Watered Down):

Video link: https://video.foxnews.com/v/6255113306001

Bigelow Aerospace Industries Interest in UFOs on Joe Rogan (Bigelow was also involved with Colonel Dr John Alexander early on):

Joe Rogan Experience #1612:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BtT iHMEt1A

Robert Bigelow of Bigelow Aerospace Industries, Talks Robert Lazar on Joe Rogan:

Joe Rogan Experience #1612:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WUYhCmfE1a0

Nevada 8 Prime Time News Now: "New Video Shows Mysterious Flying Sphere Vanishing into Ocean": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v= QLxf4UTxks

News Nation Now: "New Video from USS Omaha Shows Unknown Aerial Sphere Vanishing into Ocean": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aPZM3bgTQ7g

CNN: Interview with New York Times Journalist Ralph Blumenthal: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5eLysvvjpDc

Fox News Prime Time: "Interview with Jeremy Corbell (Navy UFO Videos) & Thom Reed (1969 Incident)": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HYBfQB6CbBM

Military.com: "UFOs Are 'Real,' and the US Needs Answers, Former Military Officials Say": https://www.military.com/daily-news/2021/05/19/ufos-are-real-and-us-needs-answers-former-military-officials-say.html

Express (UK press cycle): "UFO news: Bombshell UFO report from US tipped to be 'story of the century'": https://www.express.co.uk/news/weird/1438525/ufo-news-area-51-pentagon-report-alien-life-uk-government

Independent: "The US Government is Getting Serious About UFOs. This is Why": https://www.independent.co.uk/voices/ufos-area-51-us-government-intelligence-report-b1849524.html

Forbes: "Why Aren't Astronomers Paying Attention to UFOs?": https://www.forbes.com/sites/startswithabang/2021/05/19/why-arent-astronomers-paying-more-attention-to-ufos/?sh=48cd4dcf6d8e

RT: "Ex-head of Pentagon UFO Hunting Outfit Claims US Government Possesses 'Exotic Material' That Needs to be Studied": https://www.rt.com/usa/524392-pentagon-ufo-hunter-exotic/

RT: "Daily UFO Navy Pilot Sightings": https://www.rt.com/usa/524017-ufo-navy-pilot-sightings/

TMZ: "Sen. Martin Heinrich Says New UFO Videos Appear Too Advanced for Humans": https://www.tmz.com/2021/05/20/senator-martin-heinrich-ufo-uap-sightings-technology-too-advanced-humans-aliens/

The New York Times: "(Sen) Harry Reid: What We Believe About UFOs," (Essay): https://www.nytimes.com/2021/05/21/special-series/harry-reid-ufo.html

The Week: "Biden Infrastructure Compromise Elicits cold reception from GOP negotiators (explores former Senate Majority Leader Harry Reid's viewing of classified materials at Area 51): https://theweek.com/speedreads/983989/biden-infrastructure-compromise-elicits-cold-reception-from-gop-negotiators

The Week story on Senator Harry Reid having viewed classified materials at Area 51 has vanished, all that remains is this: https://theweek.com/speedreads/983018/ufos-are-real-60-minutes-reports-theyre-still-unidentified-arent-american

The Telegraph: "The Pentagon Thinks UFOs May Exist After All": https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2021/05/21/ufo-uap-aliens-report-sightings-us-government-encounters-barack/

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "Significance of Senator Heinrich, who is on the Senate Select Committee": https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/us-senator-talks-about-ufos-aliens-and-roswell-in-new-interview/

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: USS Omaha UFO Video": https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/uss-omaha-ufo-video/

Dr Sarfatti states he has solved the physics of the propulsion of the UAP:

Edition 9: "The Metamaterial Physics of UAPs, Stargates, Warp Drives, and Tic Tac Technology": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VMvnSpOUZzw

Sworn Affidavit by General Walter Haut of witnessing a humanoid figure at Roswell in 1947 (with video testimony): https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/14961353/army-officer-alien-10-year-old-child-roswell-ufo/

Sputnik News International: "Testimony of Late US Army Officer Reveals What 'Alien Corpse' Found in Roswell Looked Like": (coverage of General William Haut):

https://sputniknews.com/us/202105151082903368-testimony-of-late-us-army-officer-reveals-what-alien-corpse-found-in-roswell-looked-like/

CBS 60 Minutes: "Former Navy Pilot Says He Regularly Detected UFOs, Calls Them a Security Risk": https://www.cbsnews.com/video/former-navy-pilot-says-he-regularly-detected-ufos-calls-them-security-risk/

CBS News: "UFOs Regularly Spotted in Restricted U.S. Airspace, Report on the Phenomena Due Next Month - 60 Minutes": https://www.cbsnews.com/news/ufo-military-intelligence-60-minutes-2021-05-14/

LAD Bible: "Former Delta Force Operator Shares Bizarre UFO Encounter": https://www.ladbible.com/community/interesting-former-delta-force-operator-shares-bizarre-ufo-encounter-20210514

CNN Business: "Reliable Sources":

France 24, Broadcasting Service TV (English): "Even if You Think Discussing Aliens Is Ridiculous, Just Hear Me Out": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XTG7MtDoAbc&t=297s

New York Times: "Even if You Think Discussing Aliens Is Ridiculous, Just Hear Me Out": https://www.nytimes.com/2021/05/13/opinion/ufos-aliens-space.html

The Drive: "The U.S. Government Hides Some Of Its Darkest Secrets At The Department Of Energy": https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/35197/the-department-of-energy-may-be-the-best-place-to-keep-a-secret

RT, USA: "Pentagon Says Leaked VIDEO Showing Mysterious Spherical Object is Genuine & Under Investigation by 'UFO Task Force'":

https://www.rt.com/usa/523887-pentagon-confirms-ufo-video/

Daily Mail: "66% Americans Believe Aliens Exist & That the US Government isn't Telling Them the Truth: Survey": https://www.dailymail.co.uk/sciencetech/article-9579291/Two-thirds-Americans-believe-aliens-exist-U-S-government-isnt-telling-truth-survey.html

CBS 60 Minutes: "Navy pilots recall "unsettling" 2004 UAP sighting - 60 Minutes": https://www.cbsnews.com/news/navy-ufo-sighting-60-minutes-2021-05-16/https://globalnews.ca/news/7863024/ufo-navy-pilot-uap-nimitz-virginia-beach/

The Telegraph: "The Pentagon Thinks UFOs May Exist After All": https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2021/05/21/ufo-uap-aliens-report-sightings-us-government-encounters-barack/

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "US Senator Talks About UFOs, Aliens, & Roswell in New Interview" (Significance of Senator Heinrich, who is on the Senate Select Committee):

https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/us-senator-talks-about-ufos-aliens-and-roswell-in-new-interview/

Sputnik News International: "'American People Deserve to Know More': Ex-Senator Demands Release of Gov't Report on UFOs": https://sputniknews.com/science/202105221082963895-american-people-deserve-to-know-more-ex-senator-demands-release-of-govt-report-on-ufos/

Express (UK): "UFO Pentagon Report: US Navy Nuclear Submarines Detect Mystery Speeding Objects Underwater" (UAP Travelled Hundreds of Knots Under Sea Water):

https://www.express.co.uk/news/weird/1439906/UFO-Pentagon-sighting-US-Navy-submarines-aliens-mysterious-Obama-latest-news-vn

Newt Greenich: "UFOs the Next National Security Threat" (one has to take Greenich with a pinch of salt since he has been exposed to be a member of the Bohemian Grove secret society, that have their own covert agendas, or pipe dreams):

https://www.gingrich360.com/2021/05/20/newt-gingrich-audio-update-ufos-the-next-national-security-threat/?fbclid=IwAR3sF628rIkkeHOTVKnTaGvP8NH6Q973va8yud8Wp1D2kDa0z9lYwQpcjSM

Politico: "Washington's UFO Lobbyist Is Having a Moment" (UFO/ETH lobbyist Steven Basset): https://www.politico.com/newsletters/politico-influence/2021/05/24/washingtons-ufo-lobbyist-is-having-a-moment-795508

CNN News: "Retired US Navy Chief explains tech witnessed in UFO aircraft sighting":

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=azZ4XAZuVk4

Sputnik New USA: "Strange Objects Piercing Sea Depths at 'Hundreds of Knots' Detected by US Subs": https://sputniknews.com/us/202105251082993828-strange-objects-piercing-sea-depths-at-hundreds-of-knots-detected-by-us-subs-journo-claims/

CNN: "Retired US Navy Chief Explains Tech Witnessed in UFO Aircraft Sighting": https://us.cnn.com/videos/politics/2021/05/18/government-report-ufo-cuomo-intv-cpt-vpx.cnn/video/playlists/this-week-in-politics/?fbclid=IwAR14UVKpeSWrJRasqgPtnNo4wo5n7-Kx-hw8CNjfP-kfMhnDNL9IjYuznlk

ZNN PRESS ROOM: "CBS 60 Minutes NEWS REPORT": https://zlandcommunications.blogspot.com/2021/05/cbs-60-minutes-news-report.html?fbclid=IwAR0Xno_bTSOPwYEhz7AEwUJ8GYw0oad_Lx6UBkWfm-qk_MtUcVEiszhAFMI

60 Minutes - CBS News: "UFOs regularly spotted in restricted U.S. airspace, report on the phenomena due next month": https://www.cbsnews.com/news/ufo-military-intelligence-60-minutes-2021-05-14/?fbclid=IwAR3AHm7Z8o4X5ttGSvDC7vQNxkV3rBH4Db1IHndW_F3_wwE5ui5qgUwfyEA

ZNN, Post CBS, 60 Minutes Discussion: "ZNN PRESS ROOM: Post CBS 60 Minutes Discussion with Steven Bassett" https://zlandcommunications.blogspot.com/2021/05/post-cbs-60-minutes-discussion-with.html?fbclid=IwAR2aKfVd48dZwjaMaFtegqUCKRrRLpOQSp6U8VprihYpEkcy70CO-xWmSxA

The Washington Post: "60 Minutes UFOs: Ryan Graves says he saw them [UAPs] 'every day'": https://www.washingtonpost.com/nation/2021/05/17/ufo-sightings-navy-ryan-graves/

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

The Daily Mail: "NASA Claims Initial Motion is Key to Ensuring a Real-Life WARP ENGINE is in Drive Not Reverse." (Dr White Warp Drive):

https://www.dailymail.co.uk/sciencetech/article-8319311/NASA-claims-initial-motion-key-ensuring-real-life-WARP-ENGINE-drive-not-reverse.html

Dr Sarfatti claims to describe the Tic Tac propulsion physics: http://stardrive.org/index.php/all-blog-articles/60430-uap-physics-feb-2-2021-update

And more below. But there are logistic flaws in his work.

If there were not such a priesthood guarding science, Dr Santilli working with Sarfatti and Dr White, we would have our warp drive star ship technology sooner than later. With Santilli, in addition hypetemporal navigation, through hyperlocomotion.

Imaging scientist, Dr Mark Carlotto's analysis of the 3 UFOs over the moon telescope film, paper:

Download file

PDF: https://www.researchgate.net/profile/Mark_Carlotto/publication/340582765_Video_Analysis_of_Three_Unidentified_Objects_Near_the_Moon/links/5e9285894585150839d63b78/Video-Analysis-of-Three-Unidentified-Objects-Near-the-Moon.pdf

And the video extract from the paper:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t4_kM8q2QBQ&feature=emb_logo

Mark Carlotto is an engineer, scientist, and author with almost forty years of experience in satellite imaging, remote sensing, image processing, and pattern recognition. He received a Ph.D. in Electrical Engineering from Carnegie-Mellon University in 1981 and has written over one hundred technical papers and seven books. Outside of his occupation as an engineer in the aerospace industry, his journey as an independent scientist has taken him to Mars and back again by way of planetary mysteries, UFOs, local history, and most recently, ancient origins and archaeology.

CTV News: "Why Are UFOs Back in the News":

https://www.ctvnews.ca/sci-tech/why-are-ufos-back-in-the-news-1.5440130

THE BLACK VAULT: "Retired Navy Physicist Dr. Bruce Maccabee Predicts UAP Task Force Will Confirm Non-Human Intelligence - The Black Vault Case Files":

https://www.theblackvault.com/casefiles/retired-navy-physicist-dr-bruce-maccabee-predicts-uap-task-force-will-confirm-non-human-intelligence/

KSL News Radio: "Dave & Dujanovic: UFOs Are Out There, says Utah's NASA Ambassador": https://kslnewsradio.com/1949023/dave-dujanovic-ufos-are-out-there-says-utahs-nasa-ambassador/?

CNN: "Pentagon Faces June Deadline to Issue Unclassified Report on UFO Sightings": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ousWgSIPbwE

Politico: "Ex-Official Who Revealed UFO Project Accuses Pentagon of 'Disinformation' Campaign": https://www.politico.com/news/2021/05/26/ufo-whistleblower-ig-complaint-pentagon-491098

CTV NEWS: Interview with Christopher Mellon: https://www.ctvnews.ca/video?clipId=2208293 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G5sXEeP1C-s

The Hill: "The Debate Over UFOs is About to Get More Intense": https://thehill.com/opinion/national-security/555424-the-debate-over-ufos-is-about-to-get-more-intense

Sputnik News: "Ex-Pentagon Official Who Investigated UFO Data Accuses DoD of Discrediting Him" (Attorney Daniel Sheehan update):

https://sputniknews.com/us/202105271083006757-ex-pentagon-official-who-investigated-ufo-data-accuses-dod-of-discrediting-him-report-says/

The Washington Post: "We need to put science at the center of the UFO question": https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2021/05/26/we-need-put-science-center-ufo-question/

FOX Business News: "Intrigue Grows Ahead of Pentagon Report on UFOs":

https://video.foxbusiness.com/v/6255856047001/

Navy Times: "What is the military doing about UFOs? The Pentagon's internal watchdog wants to know": https://www.navytimes.com/news/your-navy/2021/05/11/what-is-the-military-doing-about-ufos-the-pentagons-internal-watchdogwants-to-know/

The Independent: "Former Pilot Claims Navy Crewmates Stayed Silent on UFO Sightings so They Didn't Look Kooky": https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/americas/fighter-pilot-ufo-navy-alex-dietrich-b1854337.html

WND: World News Daily: "Feds Finally Acknowledging UFOs – Thanks to Republicans" (interesting political twists to the present UAP unfoldment):

https://www.wnd.com/2021/05/feds-finally-acknowledging-ufos-thanks-republicans/

Vice: "White House Takes UFO 'Incursions Into Our Airspace...Very Seriously'": https://www.vice.com/en/article/qj8kn3/white-house-takes-ufo-incursions-into-our-airspacevery-seriously

Sputnik News: "UFOs Pose Threat to US by Flying Near Nuclear Facilities, Claims TV Host": https://sputniknews.com/science/202105261083002451-ufos-pose-threat-to-us-by-flying-near-nuclear-facilities-claims-tv-host/

NAVY UFO RADAR DATA & FOOTAGE (July 2019):

https://www.extraordinarybeliefs.com/news4/navy-ufo-radar-data

The Actual NAVY UAP RADAR FOOTAGE: https://mobile.twitter.com/JeremyCorbell/status/1397991804130131969

Washington Post: "She's a Fighter Pilot Who Saw a UFO. For Real":

https://www.washingtonpost.com/local/this-fighter-pilot-and-working-mom-saw-a-ufo-for-real/2021/05/24/07210234-bc93-11eb-b26e-53663e6be6ff_story.html

Politico: "How Harry Reid, a Terrorist Interrogator and the Singer From Blink-182 Took UFOs Mainstream" (officially links Colonel Dr John Alexander (NSA), in 1995 to Senator Reid):

https://www.politico.com/news/magazine/2021/05/28/ufos-secret-history-government-washington-dc-487900

KLAS-8: Mystery Wire: "RADAR data confirms: USS Omaha was surrounded by UFO swarm": https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/omaha-ufo-uap-radar/?utm_campaign=socialflow&utm_medium=referral&utm_source=t.co

Daily Mail: "Moment USS Omaha is SWARMED by 14 UFOs on radar in 2019": https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-9627489/Moment-USS-Omaha-SWARMED-14-UFOs-radar-2019.html

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "The Marylin Monroe Death UFO Connection": https://www.mysterywire.com/mysteries/nick-redfern-marilyn-monroe-ufo-area51/

Monroe FBI Docs:

https://www.mysterywire.com/documents/fbi-marilyn-monroe-documents/

The Black Vault: "Pentagon Destroyed E-mails of Former Intelligence Official Tied to UFO Investigation Claims": https://www.theblackvault.com/documentarchive/pentagon-destroyed-e-mails-of-former-intelligence-official-tied-to-ufo-investigation-claims/

Express: "UFO Sighting Over US Navy Ship Almost 'Act of War' Says Nick Pope": https://www.express.co.uk/news/weird/1443019/ufo-sighting-us-navy-ship-uss-omaha-act-of-war-nick-pope-aliens-evg

The Guardian: "'From Hearsay to Hard Evidence': Are UFOs About to go Mainstream?": https://www.theguardian.com/world/2021/may/29/ufos-uap-america-pentagon-report

The Telegraph: "Exclusive: Britain's X Files – Government's UFO Hunters May Restart Their Search for Alien Life": https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2021/05/28/britains-x-files-governments-ufo-hunters-may-restart-search/

The Guardian: "Everyone is Now Serious About UFOs. But They Reveal More About Earthling Politics": https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2021/may/29/america-ufos-pentagon-earthling-politics

Daily Mail: "Westall UFO on April 6, 1966, Melbourne Teacher Gagged 200 Saw UFO":

https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-9631507/Westall-incident-April-6-1966-Melbourne-teacher-gagged-200-saw-UFO.html

Politico TV: "The Pentagon's Upcoming UFO Report, Explained" (featuring key players, extensive research): https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jkVpihz2ayQ

New York Magazine: "When Does the Pentagon UFO Report Come Out? What We Know": https://nymag.com/intelligencer/article/pentagon-ufo-report-what-we-know.html

7 News, Spotlight (Australia): "7NEWS Spotlight special. The Phenomenon Reveals the Truth About UFOs": https://7news.com.au/spotlight/spotlight-exclusives/7news-spotlight-special-the-phenomenon-reveals-the-truth-about-ufos-c-2945045

FOX News (anchor, former Press Secretary of President Trump, Kayleigh McEnany): "New footage shows UFOs swarming US Navy ship":

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kWt-f07Gm0w

Daily Star (UK): "Nine US Navy Warships Were 'Swarmed by up to 100 UFOs' Over One Month Period":

https://www.dailystar.co.uk/news/weird-news/nine-navy-warships-were-swarmed-24203067

USA Today: "UFO Radar Video Shows Objects Swarming Navy Ship Near San Diego": https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/nation/2021/05/28/ufo-radar-video-shows-objects-swarming-navy-ship/7487390002/

NBC Today: "New Video Raises More UFO Questions Ahead of Pentagon Report Release": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rh4QngYJG4I

(NBC Today extended edition): https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=THTuTtHT-_g

NICAP: "Navy Jet Attempts to Intercept UFO, in 1952": http://www.nicap.org/reports/5209XXmainbrace_report.htm https://www.ufoinsight.com/ufos/sightings/ufo-operation-mainbrace https://mysteriousuniverse.org/2014/04/ufos-nato-the-mainbrace-affair/

History Channel: "When a U.S. Fighter Pilot Got into a Dogfight with a UFO" (in 1948): https://www.history.com/news/ufo-dogfight-gorman-us-plane-fargo

The Washington Post: "Close Encounters: Democrats & Republicans Unified in Taking UFOs Seriously": https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/ufos-bipartisan/2021/05/31/096df812-be69-11eb-9c90-731aff7d9a0d_story.html

Los Angeles Times: "What to Know About the Congressional UFO Report": https://www.latimes.com/politics/newsletter/2021-06-02/ufos-harry-reid-congress-essential-politics

AZ Central: "Sen. Mark Kelly Eager to Read Government UFO Report": https://www.azcentral.com/story/news/politics/arizona/2021/06/03/sen-mark-kelly-eager-read-government-ufo-report/7506193002/

ABC News: "Upcoming UFO Report to Congress Creating Lots of Buzz": https://abcnews.go.com/Politics/upcoming-ufo-report-congress-creating-lots-buzz/story?id=78017649

Former New York Mayor and President Trump's Attorney Rudi Giuliani's "Common Sense" Episode 142: "UFOs, Are They Real? Pentagon Expected to Release Report | UFO Expert Nick Pope": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=i1XZRo7XMDI

Life in Jonestown, Billy Cox: "Ticktickticktickticktick ...", new Porto Rica UFO footage: https://lifeinjonestown.substack.com/p/tickticktickticktick-

The Independent: "Everything We Know so far About the Pentagon's Big UFO Report": https://www.independent.co.uk/us/pentagon-ufo-report-explainer-b1858352.html

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "John Alexander talks about the upcoming UAP Task Force report to Congress": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UtKA5SODuSA

New York Times: "Government Report Finds No Evidence U.F.O.s Were Alien Spacecraft": https://www.nytimes.com/2021/06/03/us/politics/ufos-sighting-alien-spacecraft-pentagon.html?referringSource=articleShare

New York Times: "Why Are We All Talking About U.F.O.s Right Now?": https://www.nytimes.com/2021/06/03/us/ufos-report.html

Vice: "The Canadian Military Has Been Encountering UFOs for Decades, Documents Show": https://www.vice.com/en/article/n7bezg/the-canadian-military-has-been-encountering-ufos-for-decades-documents-show

CNN Business: "NASA is Getting Serious About UFOs": https://www.cnn.com/2021/06/04/tech/ufos-nasa-study-scn/index.html

The Drive: "FAA Data Shows Strange Pattern Of Military Encounters With Unidentified Aircraft": https://www.thedrive.com/the-war-zone/40904/faa-data-shows-strange-pattern-of-military-encounters-with-unidentified-aircraft-in-sensitive-airspace

Fox News: "Ratcliffe: UFO Sighting Numbers 'Far Greater' Than Publicly Disclosed": https://video.foxnews.com/v/6257693060001#sp=show-clips

Fox News Tucker Carlson: "70 Years of UFOs," 1950 government document speaks of Tic Tac UFOs, video shows in:

Express World News: "UFO sightings over top-secret US nuclear weapon sites raise fears ahead of Pentagon report": https://www.express.co.uk/news/world/1446118/UFO-sighting-nuclear-weapon-Pentagon-report-aliens-Russia-China-latest-news-yn

Former Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense for Intelligence, Former Minority Staff Director, Senate Select Committee on Intelligence: "Christopher Mellon's Questions for Congress on the UAP Report" https://www.christophermellon.net/post/questions-for-congress-regarding-the-pending-uap-report

Office of the Director of National Intelligence: Preliminary Assessment: Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon, July 25th, 2021: https://www.dni.gov/files/ODNI/documents/assessments/Prelimary-Assessment-UAP-20210625.pdf

This is the public preliminary report, giving the bare minimal. A much larger 70-125-page classified report was briefed to the US Senate.

144 UAP cases. 1 identified. Spanning a period from 2004-2021. Main UAP cases began from March 2020. And properly from November 2020. Majority of the cases from this recent period.

80 UAP cases with multiple sensor inputs.

18 exhibit unconventional exotic propulsion behaviors and will be studied further. Former Director of National Intelligence John Radcliff, states that in the version of the data he was attempting to declassify in November 2020, there were many more than 144 cases, and the report then was extensively large. Several that have testified to the classified briefing, have relayed 14 UAP films are included, and that appear like a 40-minute science fiction show.

Two additional ad hoc's for July 25th:

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE Release: "Statement by Pentagon Press Secretary John Kirby on Unidentified Aerial Phenomena Assessment":

https://www.defense.gov/Newsroom/Releases/Release/Article/2672732/statement-by-pentagon-press-secretary-john-kirby-on-unidentified-aerial-phenome/

"Deputy Secretary of Defense Kathleen Hicks today <u>directed the Office of the Under Secretary of Defense for Intelligence and Security</u> to develop a plan to formalize the mission currently performed by the UAPTF.

"This plan will be developed in coordination with various DOD components, including the military departments and the combatant commands, and with ODNI and other interagency partners. The plan will establish procedures for synchronizing collection, reporting and analysis of UAP; provide recommendations for securing military test and training ranges; and identify requirements for the establishment and operation of a new follow-on DOD activity to lead the effort, including its alignment, resources, staffing, authorities, and a timeline for implementation."

Deputy Secretary of Defense: "Memorandum for Senior Pentagon Leadership, Commanders of the Combatant Commands, Defense Agency and DOD Field Activity Directors. Subject: Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Assessments," June 25th 2021: https://media.defense.gov/2021/Jun/25/2002749916/-1/-1/1/DEPUTY-SECRETARY-OF-DEFENSE-MEMORANDUM-ON-UNIDENTIFIED-AERIAL-PHENOMENA-ASSESSMENTS.PDF

Which echoes and amplifies the UAPTS with this regard of instigating broad sweeping efforts. Excerpt:

"A recent report from the Office of the Director of National Intelligence (ODNI) highlights the current challenges associated with assessing Unidentified Aerial Phenomena (UAP) occurring on or near DoD training ranges and installations. It is critical that the United States maintain operations security and safety at DoD ranges. To this end, it is equally critical that all U.S. military aircrews or government personnel report whenever aircraft or other devices interfere with military training. This includes the observation and reporting of UAPs.

"The report also confirmed that the scope of UAP activity expands significantly beyond the purview of the Secretary of the Navy, who heads the Unidentified Aerial Phenomena Task Force (UAPTF), and suggested process improvements to ensure timely collection of consistent data on UAP. Consistent with these recommendations and to improve partnership with the ODNI and other non-DoD organizations, I direct the Office of the Under Secretary of Defense for Intelligence and Security to develop a plan to formalize the mission currently performed by the UAPTF. The plan should:

- 1. "Establish procedures to synchronize collection, reporting and analysis on the UAP problem set, and to establish recommendations for securing military test and training ranges.
- 2. "Identify requirements for the establishment and operation of the new activity, to include the organizational alignment, resources and staffing required, as well as any necessary authorities and a timeline for implementation.

"Be developed in coordination with the Principal Staff Assistants, the Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, the Secretaries of the Military Departments, and the Commanders of the Combatant Commands and with the DNI and other relevant interagency partners."

Additional Press, Testifying to a Significantly Larger Classified Report, & Related Items

Washington Examiner: "UFOs Display Tech US Doesn't Have and can't defend against, ex-intelligence chief Ratcliffe Says":

https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/news/intelligence-ratcliffe-ufos-tech-us-cant-defend-against

Quote:

"That report started while I was the DNI. I was hoping to get it out, or some version of it out, before I left. Getting that information out to a declassified public level was difficult, but I'm actually glad that there's a report out there.

"Look, the bottom line is, unidentified aerial phenomena — many, many cases we're able to explain it away for reasons like visual disturbances, or weather phenomenon, or foreign adversaries and their technologies, or even our own experimental technologies with certain aircraft and vehicles, but what this report really underscores ... is that there are a number of instances — and the specific number remains classified — but a number of instances where we've ruled all of that out."

"And there are technologies that we don't have and frankly that we are not capable of defending against — based on those things that we've seen, multiple sensors, in other words, where not just people visually see it but where it's picked up on radar, where it's seen on satellites. And so, you know, it's an issue of national security, and as the person who was informing policymakers about national security threats, it's not good to say, 'Gosh, we don't have good answers.' And so, we have to have a larger discussion to try and figure out specifically what this is all about."

Deputy Secretary of Defense: "Memorandum for Senior Pentagon Leadership, Commanders of the Combatant Commands, Defense Agency and DOD Field Activity Directors. Subject: Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Assessments," June 25th 2021

A recent report from the Office of the Director of National Intelligence (ODNI) highlights the current challenges associated with assessing Unidentified Aerial Phenomena (UAP) occurring on or near DoD training ranges and installations. It is critical that the United States maintain operations security and safety at DoD ranges. To this end, it is equally critical that all U.S. military aircrews or government personnel report whenever aircraft or other devices interfere with military training. This includes the observation and reporting of UAPs.

The report also confirmed that the scope of UAP activity expands significantly beyond the purview of the Secretary of the Navy, who heads the Unidentified Aerial Phenomena Task Force (UAPTF), and suggested process improvements to ensure timely collection of consistent data on UAP. Consistent with these recommendations and to improve partnership with the ODNI and other non-DoD organizations, I direct the Office of the Under Secretary of Defense for Intelligence and Security to develop a plan to formalize the mission currently performed by the UAPTF. The plan should:

Establish procedures to synchronize collection, reporting and analysis on the UAP problem set, and to establish recommendations for securing military test and training ranges.

Identify requirements for the establishment and operation of the new activity, to include the organizational alignment, resources and staffing required, as well as any necessary authorities and a timeline for implementation.

Be developed in coordination with the Principal Staff Assistants, the Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, the Secretaries of the Military Departments, and the Commanders of the Combatant Commands and with the DNI and other relevant interagency partners.

"That report started while I was the DNI. I was hoping to get it out, or some version of it out, before I left. Getting that information out to a declassified public level was difficult, but I'm actually glad that there's a report out there.

"Look, the bottom line is, unidentified aerial phenomena — many, many cases we're able to explain it away for reasons like visual disturbances, or weather phenomenon, or foreign adversaries and their technologies, or even our own experimental technologies with certain aircraft and vehicles, but what this report really underscores ... is that there are a number of instances — and the specific number remains classified — but a number of instances where we've ruled all of that out."

"And there are technologies that we don't have and frankly that we are not capable of defending against — based on those things that we've seen, multiple sensors, in other words, where not just people visually see it but where it's picked up on radar, where it's seen on satellites. And so, you know, it's an issue of national security, and as the person who was informing policymakers about national security threats, it's not good to say, 'Gosh, we don't have good answers.' And so, we have to have a larger discussion to try and figure out specifically what this is all about."

As noted from the 9-page report, the majority of the 144 were from 2019, and Fall 2020. A very recent short period of time. New financing, and many branches of government now getting involved in the studies:

New York Magazine: "How the Pentagon Can Improve the Way It Studies UFOs": https://nymag.com/intelligencer/article/pentagon-improve-ufo-study.html

Former Senate Majority Leader, Harry Reid, who created the AAITIP UAP Program in 2007, suggests that NASA becomes the civilian UAP research agency:

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "Former Senate Majority Leader Says Permanent UFO Program Should be at NASA": https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/harry-reid-june-25-2021/

Which echoes the Fall 2020 major announcement on the Canadian UFO Summit that the Canadian Space Agency would be working with Civilian Canadian UFO groups like Garpan.ca. Full Summit here:

"2020 Canadian Ufology Summit (21 participants)": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IldRuWcKZk0

Academic groups encouraged to interface with NASA.

NASA Astronaut saw the classified version of the UAP report and says we are not alone, (from his CNN Interview), William Nelson is now in NASA Administration:

The Sun: "Ex-NASA Astronaut Bill Nelson Believes We Are Not Alone in the Universe After UFO Report Revelations": https://www.the-sun.com/news/3181439/bill-nelson-nasa-humans-not-alone-ufo-report/

Quote:

"Former NASA astronaut Bill Nelson believes humans 'are not alone' after reading a classified version of the report.

"He told CNN Monday: 'I've seen the classified report. It says basically what we thought.

"'We don't know the answer to what those Navy pilots saw, they know that they saw something, they tracked it, they locked their radar onto it, they followed it, it would suddenly move quickly from one location to another.'

"The former Florida Senator thinks another life exists in the galaxy, The New York Post reports.

"Nelson, who is now NASA administrator, said: 'My feeling is that there is clearly something there. It may not be extraterrestrial but if it is a technology that some of our adversaries have, then we better be concerned.'

"Skeptics within the UFO debate think sightings can be explained by hypersonic drones sent by countries such as <u>Russia</u> or <u>China</u>, but Nelson appears unconvinced."

Interesting Engineering: "The Head of NASA Admits That He Believes in Aliens":

https://interestingengineering.com/nasa-believes-in-aliens

Paradigm Research Group's UFO lobbyist, Steven Basset, is probably correct that following October 12th Senate recession, more of the classified report will start flowing from senators like Marco Rubio, from either a 76-page version, or the original intended 125-page version. Others briefed have already begun to add detail, which will most probably continue throughout the Summer and early Fall of 2020.

Now with the UAP Report removing the stigma and encouraging reporting, Tic Tac witness, Keven Day demands a public apology and even compensation for the damage it made to his career fro reporting the Tic Tac:

New York Post: "Navy 'Tic Tac' UFO Witness Demands Public Apology for Ridicule": https://nypost.com/2021/06/27/navy-tic-tac-ufo-witness-demands-public-apology-for-ridicule/

The Star Drive Report: "Edition 2: An Interview with Key US Navy 'Tic Tac' UFO Witness Kevin Day": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w-hkQAG9tHE&t=191s

Virginia Tech Professor, Robert McGuire's sources say the report was 70 pages, with 14 videos of 40 minutes, that appeared like a sci-fi movie, those briefed were "gob smacked":

Daily Star: "Full Pentagon UFO Report 'Was Like Sci-Fi Movie With 14 Videos and 70 Pages': The Pentagon Finally Released its Report into Unidentified Aerial Phenomena on June 25, but Many Believe a Bulk of Information Was Removed from the Originally-Classified Document":

https://www.dailystar.co.uk/news/weird-news/full-pentagon-ufo-report-was-24412111?fbclid=IwAR1gUL3NU4HTJcdarklInyWq6uaSaI2am0QJVmfsrGZPs-gJelsqi9GAoZg

Excerpt:

"According to UFO researcher and Virginia Tech professor Bob McGwier, the full classified document that was shared with Congress and the National Security Council was far more detailed.

"There were 70 pages and 14 videos, they got to see the good stuff,' he explained on Spaced Out Radio.

"There was a full classified report and 14 videos. I know several people who were in the national security council meeting and the best comment I heard was "what we had was 40 minutes of science fiction movies, we were all gobsmacked".

"'It's ridiculously slim. Everything they could redact they did but the committees and the White House – they saw the works."

The Fresh French UAP Study in the New York Post:

New York Post: "Dogfights, Near Misses and Disabled Weapons – Inside France's UFO Probe": https://nypost.com/2021/06/28/dogfights-near-misses-and-disabled-weapons-inside-frances-ufo-probe/

France Releases Its UAP Study to the Public:

 $https://ayuba.fr/pdf/UAP-3AF-SIGMA2-work-progress-summary-2021-en.pdf?fbclid=IwAR02IeO-Q6CAM2fW0Fme6Ho-elM6BALW1bLPVbD_v-25Ru1PpV5Kke6nmwc$

More Navy UAP Movies are Being Released:

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "New Video Shows Unidentified Glowing Objects Near US Navy Ship": https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/new-video-shows-unidentified-glowing-objects-near-us-navy-ship/

Leaked Classified Annex, to Researcher Richard Dollan (unverified):

https://richard dolan members.com/free-content/leaked-info-on-uap-task-force-report-plus-talk-on-the-threat-narrative-richard-dolan-show/

"Leaked to me today

'The classified portion of the UAP report given to a select number of congressmen and senators relates to the following:

- 1. Energy Pulse Propulsion System (EPPS) projects
- 2. Ion Propulsion Systems (IPS)
- 3. Anti-gravity propulsion systems
- 4. Anti-Matter propulsion systems
- 5. Ramjet Hydrogen Propulsion Systems (RHPS)
- 6. Compressed Nuclear Propulsion Systems (CNPS)
- 7 Advanced use of exotic elements for energy research (ET related items)
- 8. The K-Song Energy/Propulsion System Research Project (KEPSRP)

'All these highly classified projects are under the control of the Defense Advanced Research Project Agency (DARPA) and being managed by a classified group called-advance Group-6. All funding for these projects is black confidential funds appropriated under intelligence operations costs. Some funds come from private contractors.

Prototypes of flying crafts utilizing the above technology are being flown at Area 51 and Tonopah AFB Yes Range. 'Some of the UAPs observed in and around Nevada can be contributed [sic] to crafts using the above propulsion systems. However, none of the experimental crafts have flown outside the Nellis Test and Training Range. None of these experimental crafts can be contributed [sic] to the sightings photographed by the US Navy.'"

The track record of Richard Dollan is impeccable in the UFO research community, he himself highlights that this Intelligence is not verified, but that his source is trusted.

Point number 7, can refer to the Robert Lazar testimony (see the MsM Bibliography, including the Joe Rogan Experience interview with the Area 51 Physicist).

The very last sentence would give evidence that the UAPTS has made significant enquiries through the covert world, to eliminate the Navy UAPs as being of the USA. As more leaks come forwards, time will tell if this leak was accurate.

The Daily Caller: "Evidence Suggests Aliens Might Be Surveilling Our Troops. Should We Be Worried?": https://dailycaller.com/2021/06/29/ufo-nasa-marco-rubio-aliens/

NASA Administration documents, UFOs/UAPs will be among the Research of NASA with the new 24-billion dollar budget ascribed to NASA until 2022:

https://documents2.theblackvault.com/documents/nasa/21-HQ-F-00506.pdf

NASA FOIA Docs Obtained by the Black Vault:

https://www.theblackvault.com/documentarchive/internal-nasa-document-reveals-ufo-uap-talking-points-are-they-going-off-script/

KLAS-8, Mystery Wire: "Investigating UFOs & Nukes" (150 Veteran Witnesses): https://www.mysterywire.com/ufo/ufos-and-nukes/

Discovery Channel TV: "UFOs Declassified. LIVE": https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6T1gF1buF4A

"House Subcommittee Chairman to Hold Hearings on UFOs After Pentagon Report": https://americasvoice.news/justthenews/house-subcommittee-chairman-told-hold-hearings-ufos-after-pentagon-report/

An Anthology of SIGNIFICANT UFOlogical Proceedings Documents-Evidence

Written & Compiled by © 2021 Ananda Bosman July 4th, 2021

Government/Science/Academic/Legal/Civilian UFO Studies:

USAF PROJECT SIGN (1947-49) https://archive.org/details/ProjectSIGN

1947 General Nathan Twining Memo Air Material Command, stating the phenomenon is real: http://www.nicap.org/docs/twining letter.pdf

Secret 1949 SIGN report: http://www.nicap.org/docs/SignRptFeb1949.pdf

Early Project SIGN top secret report, 1947, 1948: http://www.project1947.com/fig/jtt.htm

The Sign Historical Group: http://www.project1947.com/shg/index.html

The Sign Historical Group Proceedings: http://www.project1947.com/shg/proceedings/shgproceed1.pdf

PROJECT MAGNET (Canada) Wilbert B Smith (Chief) https://biblio.uottawa.ca/atom/index.php/reprint-of-project-magnet-report https://biblio.uottawa.ca/atom/index.php/general-research-and-writings-on-ufos

The Project Magnet, Smith Memorandum (1950): https://sunrisepage.com/ufo/files/government/Canada/Memo_to_the_Controller_of_Telecommunications_by_Wilbert_Smith_21
November 1950.pdf

Transcribed Version:

http://www.auforg.ca/recent-posts/wilbert-b-smith-project-magnet/

Written after Wilbert B Smith, who was one of the world's leading communications Chief's during WWII, Vancouver, Canada — after his visit to Washington DC, where he met with the US Control Group studying UFOs, which included Dr Robert Sarbacher, President of the Washington Institute of Technology, and a chief Manhattan Project scientist, and as the memo states, headed by Dr Vannavar Bush. Memo states UFOs classified higher than the H-bomb, in 1950 that was the highest classification, and their propulsion was being studied by a small group of specialized scientists, including mental phenomenon being involved. Dr Soland is mentioned in the memo, who went on to be involved in the CIA's MK Ultra Project studying the whole spectrum of mind control. There are significant details in this memorandum. Researcher William Steinman (*UFO Crash at Aztec*), managed to interview Dr Sarbacher, who not only confirmed the meeting, but also describes his impression of the UFO pilots.¹²

USAF PROJECT GRUDGE (1949-1952). Complete: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudgereport_complete.pdf

In parts:

Part 1: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge-part1.pdf

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

¹² Our 1993 book: "The 'Alien' Presence: The Evidence For Government Contact With 'Alien' Life Forms", By Ananda Bosman, Aton Publishing, Norway, 1993, covers the documentary details.

- Part 2: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge_part2.pdf
- Part 3: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge-part3.pdf
- Part 4: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge-part4.pdf
- Part 5: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge_part5.pdf
- Part 6: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge part6.pdf
- Part 7: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge_part7.pdf
- Part 8: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge-part8.pdf
- Part 9: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge_part9.pdf
- Part 10: http://www.nicap.org/grudge/grudge-part10.pdf

USAF PROJECT BLUE BOOK (1952-1969. January 1970):

Blue Book Archive:

https://archive.org/details/project-blue-book

Project Blue Book list of unknowns:

http://www.nicap.org/bluebook/bluelist.htm

Project Blue Book: "Comprehensive Catalog of 1,700 Project Blue Book UFO Unknowns: Database Catalog Not a Best Evidence List – NEW: List of Projects & Blue Book Chiefs Work in Progress (Version 1.26, Jan. 31, 2016), Compiled by Brad Sparks: http://www.cufos.org/pdfs/BB Unknowns-1.26.pdf

New Project Blue Book, from the FBI Vaults:

 $\underline{https://vault.fbi.gov/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%28UFO\%29\%20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%28UFO\%29\%20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%29W20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%28UFO\%29\%20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%28UFO\%29\%20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%28UFO\%29\%20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%28UFO\%29\%20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%28UFO\%29\%20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%20W20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%20W20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%20W20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%20W20/Project\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%20W20/Project\%20Blue\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%20W20/Project\%20Blue\%20Blue\%20Book\%20\%20W20/Project\%20Blue\%$

"Electromagnetic Effects Associated with Unidentified Flying Objects", NICAP, Washington DC Subcommittee:

http://www.nicap.org/books/coufo/appendixe.htm

http://noufors.com/Documents/nicap-electromagneticeffects_june60.pdf

SYMPOSIUM ON UNIDENTIFIED FLYING OBJECTS. HEARINGS BEFORE THE COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE AND ASTRONAUTICS U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, NINETIETH CONGRESS SECOND SESSION, JULY 29, 1968, [No. 7]. Printed for the use of the Committee on Science and Astronautics: http://nicap.org/books/1968Sym/1968_UFO_Symposium.pdf

"QUESTION: "If we have been visited, why haven't they landed?"

"ANSWER: "The fact of the matter is that there are many reports of landings, at least 200 of them, which occurred in 1954 alone."

Dr. William T. Powers, an astronomer and former Project Bluebook investigator for the USAF, wrote in the prestigious journal *Science* that:

"In 1954, over 200 reports over the whole world concerned landings of objects, many with occupants. Of these about 51 percent were observed by more than one person. In fact, in all these sightings at least 624 persons were involved, and only 98 of these were alone. In 18 multiple witness cases, some witnesses were not aware that anyone else had seen the same thing at the same time and place. In 13 cases, there were more than 10 witnesses."

William T. Powers, Ph. D, "Analysis of UFO Reports," Science, vol. 156, 7 April 1967, p. 11.

URECAT DATABASE- UFO Humanoid Sightings 1723-1985, Listed by Country: https://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/index.htm

URECAT Humanoid Data Base 1723-2018: https://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/ full.htm

Symposium on UFOs: Hearings before the U.S. House Committee on Science and Astronautics, 1968:

Proceedings of the symposium convened by the House Committee on Science and Aeronautics in 1968. Participants included Dr. J. Allen Hynek, Dr. James MacDonald, Dr Leo Sprinkle, Dr Carl Sagan, as well as prepared statements by nuclear researcher Stanton Friedman and astronomer Donald Menzel, Dr James A Harder.

http://www.project1947.com/shg/symposium/contents.html

AIAA Committee Looks at UFO Problem AIAA UFO Subcommittee, Astronautics and Aeronautics, December 1968, p. 12 Summary: The Committee has made a careful examination of the present state of the UFO issue and has concluded that the controversy cannot be resolved without further study in a quantitative scientific manner and that it deserves the attention of the engineering and scientific community.

A Summary:

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc593.htm

Quote: "The Committee has made a careful examination of the present state of the UFO issue and has concluded that the controversy cannot be resolved without further study in a quantitative scientific manner and that it deserves the attention of the engineering and scientific community.

"UFO (Unidentified Flying Object) Phenomena in this country have generated controversy, arising from observations which appear to span a wide range of the reliability spectrum. The scientific and engineering community, which includes, in particular, those who are trained in applying the scientific method to observational data, has not evidenced an overwhelming interest in the problem. Neither, however, has the UFO problem died on the vine. Therefore, in the recent past, more systematic studies have been made by some scientific investigators. So far as one can tell, such studies have not produced clear-cut conclusions not erased controversy.

"Under these circumstances the AIAA, about a year ago, asked two of its Technical Committees - namely, the Committee on Atmospheric Environment and the Committee on Space and Atmospheric Physics, to consider the formation of a focal point for this problem area, which, by its very nature, lies in the sphere of interest of the AIAA community. Accordingly, these two TCs established a Subcommittee on the UFO Problem with the following membership:

Joachim P. Kuettner (Chairman)
ESSA Research Laboratories
Boulder, Colorado
Jerald M. Bidwell
Martin Marietta
Denver, Colorado
Glenn A. Cato
TRW Systems Group
Redondo Beach, Calif.
Bernard N. Charles

Aerospace Corporation

Los Angeles, Calif.

Murray Dryer

ESSA Research Laboratories

Boulder, Colorado

Howard D. Edwards

Georgia Institute of Technology

Atlanta, Georgia

Paul MacCready

Meteorology Research, Inc.

Altadena, California

Andrew J. Masley

Douglas Missile & Space Systems Division

Santa Monica, Calif.

Robert Rados

NASA Goddard Space Flight Center

Greenbelt, Maryland

Donald M. Swingle

U.S. Army Electronic Command

Fort Monmouth, New Jersey

"This group has made its own objective investigation of the subject and has now issued the statement above, which speaks for itself. The Committee plans to develop certain recommendations and to give some insight into its reasoning to the AIAA readership in future issues of A/A."

Aeronautics and Astronautics, November 1970, p. 49: "UFO - An Appraisal of the Problem (A Statement by the UFO Subcommittee of the AIAA).

Summary: At the suggestion of the AIAA management, the Technical Committee on Atmospheric Environment and the Technical Committee on Space and Atmospheric Physics jointly formed a UFO Subcommittee in 1967. The Subcommittee was asked to arrive at an unbiased assessment of the present situation and to serve as a focal point in the AIAA for questions regarding the UFO problem. http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc594.htm

Astronautics & Aeronautics, July 1971: <u>UFO ENCOUNTER 1: Sample Case Selected by the UFO Subcommittee of the AIAA</u>

The American Institute of Aeronautics & Astronautics published this case file in the journal Astronautics & Aeronautics. "The selected case, which occurred on July 17, 1957, is treated in the Condon Report. This sample case may serve to illuminate the difficulties in deciding whether or not the UFO problem presents a scientific problem."

"The Humanoids," Compiled by Charles Bowen, Futura Publications; New Ed edition (January 1, 1974) https://www.amazon.com/Humanoids-Charles-Bowen/dp/0860070573
The Less Complete 1969 version: https://www.slideshare.net/DirkTheDaring11/charles-bowen-ed-the-humanoids

Peter Sturrock, Stanford University - Astronautics and Aeronautics, May 1974:

"UFO Reports from AIAA (American Institute of Aeronautics & Astronautics) Members" original source

Summary: Most UFO reports concern the experiences of laymen, but scientists and engineers divulge accounts resembling others when asked to do so in appropriate circumstances. The Executive Committee of the San Francisco Chapter of AIAA gave permission for a survey of its membership. This article describes the survey and gives the results.

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc592.htm

"A Major Breakthrough in the Scientific Understanding of Unidentified Flying Objects" (Whole Book), James M McCambell, 1976: http://www.noufors.com/Documents/Books,%20Manuals%20and%20Published%20Papers/UFOLOGY.pdf

FBI Documents FOIA — 1976¹³

In 1976 Navy physicist Dr. Bruce Maccabee filed a Freedom Of Information Act (FOIA) request and obtained 1,100 pages of documentation on UFOs from the FBI, and this document was among them:

"An investigator for the Air Forces stated that three so-called flying saucers had been recovered in New Mexico. They were described as being circular in shape with raised centers, approximately 50 feet in diameter. Each one was occupied by three bodies of human

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

¹³ We have excerpted and shortened from sections of our massive 1993 book: "The 'Alien' Presence: The Evidence for Government Contact with 'Alien' Life Forms," for this section on the FBI, CIA, NSA, files.

shape but only 3 feet tall, dressed in metallic cloth of a very fine texture. Each body was bandaged in a manner similar to the blackout suits used by speed flyers and test pilots.

"According to Mr. XXXXXXX informant, the saucers were found in New Mexico due to the fact that the government has a very high-powered radar set-up in that area and it is believed the radar interferes with the controlling mechanism of the saucers. [Authors Italics]."

This document is recorded and indexed from March 22, 1950. The document relates to UFO recoveries between 1947-1950. A second FBI document issued through the same FOIA release in 1976, mentions a UFO recovery possibly connected to the Aztec, New Mexico UFO crash (1948):

"...a flying disc had been found intact, with eighteen three-foot tall human-like occupants, all dead on it but not burned. Further, that the disc was alleged to be of very hard metal and near indestructible. XXXXXXXXX is said to have exhibited a radio set to XXXXXXXXXXX purported to be a souvenir of the space disc."

https://vault.fbi.gov/UFO

A HISTORIC 10,000 UFO FILES RELEASED FROM US INTEL. CAUS: Citizens Against UFO Secrecy — BEGAN 1976 — LEGAL COURT VICTORIES FOR THE PUBLIC

Through the Freedom of Information Act request process a series of historic UFOlogical events unfolded in the late 1970s to 1980. Citizens Against UFO Secrecy (CAUS) emerged as a result of the renewal of the Freedom of Information Act in 1974.

Created by New York criminal defense lawyer Peter Gersten, former National Security Agency (NSA) employee W. Todd Zechel, and Brad Sparks, based in Connecticut, in 1976. Peter Gerstein, founder of CAUS was originally involved in a case against the CIA for the Ground Saucer Watch organization.¹⁴ ¹⁵

W. Todd Zechel revealed information he learnt about the NSA's and the CIA's involvement in UFO related projects.

¹⁴ See our 1993 book: "The 'Alien' Presence: The Evidence for Government Contact with 'Alien' Life Forms," for documentation, we have excerpted from it here, and significantly shortened.

OMNI magazine, one year later, published: "COSMIC CONSPIRACY: SIX DECADES OF GOVERNMENT UFO COVER-UPS": Archived: http://www.textfiles.com/ufo/UFOBBS/2000/2084.ufo

CAUS has waged many legal battles in court against the NSA and CIA for release of their UFO related documents, or other UFO documents in their possession. CAUS achieved remarkable success with the CIA.

It is largely due Zechel's and Gersten's efforts, that we now have over 10,000 officially declassified UFO related documents from the CIA, FBI, DIA, and NSA. Taking UFOs from legend to a very real and solidly documented reality, with hair raising implications.

CIA 1000 Files Released through FOIA (Freedom of Information Act requests)

Starting in 1977 former NSA officer, Todd Zechel with William Spaulding of Ground Saucer Watch (GSW), represented by two powerful lawyers, Henry Rothblatt, and Peter Gersten, brought a law suit against the Central Intelligence Agency (CIA), in the U.S. District Court on behalf of GSW. And successfully managed to secure 1,000 pages of UFO-related documents under provisions of the Freedom Of Information Act (FOIA) in 1978. Initially they refused 57 documents on grounds of National Security considerations. These 1,000 documents were released following months of legal battles in court. Acting on the behalf of GSW, they managed to sue the CIA in 1977 under the FOIA in a successful attempt that forced the Agency to release its files on UFOs.

Then on the 20th of December 1978, a press release was distributed to the news media in Washington DC. The headline stated: "CIA Releases UFO Documents." Prepared by Citizens Against UFO Secrecy (CAUS).

Before the CIA released these documents, the Agency denied that they were investigating UFOs in any manner. Yet I ask you, did you know that the CIA had released around 1,000 UFO documents in 1978, with more being released in following years? There are still believed to be over 10,000 pages of classified UFO documents at the CIA's Headquarters in Langley, Virginia. 16

CIA UFO Files, index:

https://documents2.theblackvault.com/documents/cia/CIAUFOCD-FULL-UNTOUCHED.zip

CIA UFO Files, Searchable (713 documents):

https://documents2.theblackvault.com/documents/cia/CIAUFOCD-FULL-CONVERTED.zip

Individual Files as PDFs archived here:

https://www.theblackvault.com/documentarchive/ufos-the-central-intelligence-agency-cia-collection//

¹⁶ Lawrence., Fawcett (1984). <u>Clear intent: the government coverup of the UFO experience</u>. Greenwood, Barry J. Englewood Cliffs, N.J.: Prentice-Hall. <u>ISBN</u> 0131366491. <u>OCLC</u> 10777403. Archived here: https://archive.org/details/clearintentgover00fawc

CIA 2009 UFO Files Release:

https://documents.theblackvault.com/documents/ufos/CIA-UFO-10-2012.pdf

NATIONAL SECURITY AGENCY — UFO FILES — UNRAVELLED THROUGH COURT BATTLES

The Release Of NSA UFO Related Documents¹⁷

Until 1980, there were few, outside of the intelligence community, who had the suspicion that the NSA was involved with UFO research. Some of those who did wonder about the NSA's involvement with UFOs, wrote to them. Robert Todd (known as Todd Zechel), wrote to the NSA requesting any information on the Agency's role in UFO research, received a blunt reply:

"Please be advised that the NSA does not have any interest in UFOs in any matter."

Similar denials had been made by the CIA, and FBI, before legal release of their documents.

The NSA's involvement with UFOs began when CAUS was in the process of litigation against the CIA. 18 documents on UFOs that originated with the NSA were admitted during this litigation. Peter Gersten filed a request under the FOIA for the release of these documents. He was subsequently told that the documents were exempt from disclosure — under SUS code, section G52 (B) (1) — in the interest of National Security.¹⁸

After Gersten's second unsuccessful attempt under the FOIA to obtain the documents, he was eventually able to secure the release of two NSA documents in January of 1980.

At that time the NSA also admitted that there were other documents on UFOs that they were withholding, in addition to the original eighteen. A further 79 documents were also being referred to other originating agencies for review. For more information on this see the book *Clear Intent*.

¹⁷ We have excerpted and shortened from sections of our massive 1993 book: "The 'Alien' Presence: The Evidence for Government Contact with 'Alien' Life Forms," for this section on the FBI, CIA, NSA, files.

¹⁸ "The Puzzle Palace: Inside the National Security Agency, America's Most Secret Intelligence Organization," by James Bamford, 1983.

Later on in 1980, in another court hearing, NSA representative Eugene Yeates admitted that the NSA had found a total of 239 documents on UFOs, that came under the FOIA request. This being after the NSA had said that the agency did not have any interest in UFOs in any matter.

Peter Gersten filed suit against the NSA on behalf of CAUS, again the NSA refused to release more documents. The suit took place in the District Court of Washington DC, in 1980, implemented in the hope of obtaining the 135 documents which the Agency then admitted to withholding.

Judge Gesell was asked to study a 21-page NSA affidavit in camera. After reading this top secret affidavit, the Judge ruled that the Agency was fully justified in withholding the documents in their entirety. To quote Judge Gesell:

"The bulk of the material withheld consists of communications intelligence reports, which defendant [NSA], asserts are protected by exemptions 1 and 3 of the Freedom of Information Act....The Court first carefully reviewed the public affidavit of National Security Agency official Eugene Yeates, and then after receiving Plaintiff's opposition, examined personally a Top Secret affidavit from Yeates, submitted by defendant [NSA] *in camera....* On the bases of those affidavits, the Court finds that the claimed exemptions have been properly and conscientiously applied...

"... The communications intelligence reports clearly relate to the *most* sensitive activities of the defendant." [Emphasis mine]

When the research into UFO related topics are the *most* sensitive areas of the NSA's activities, as Judge Gesell announced above, then this precisely validates whistle blowers claims of the NSA being specifically set up by Truman to deal with and communicate with the "Alien Presence", (please read the last 2-line paragraph by Gessel again). Judge Gesell continues:

"Throughout the courts review of this material, the Court has been aware of the public interest in the issue of UFOs and the need to balance that interest against the agencies need for secrecy. The *in-camera* affidavit presents factual considerations which aided the Court in determining that *the* public interest in disclosure is far outweighed by the sensitive nature of the materials and the obvious effect on National Security their release may entail." [Emphasis mine]

The in-camera affidavit that Judge Gesell viewed, was itself classified above top secret. It was classified Top Secret Umbra, which was the highest classification for SIGINT documents at that time.

It is evidently clear, therefore, that the subject matter in the NSA affidavit that Judge Gesell read, is of the greatest intelligence sensitivity with a clearance level of UMBRA. This affidavit publicly released version, naturally is in censored form with many pages blacked out (redacted): with 412 lines totally or partially deleted from an affidavit that contained 502 lines.

After this another appeal was made to the US Court of Appeals in October 1981, but this again led to nowhere, as researcher William Moore comments:

"In a brief decision issued barley a week after the oral arrangements were presented (normal time for such decisions is about 2 months). The panel...upheld the lower court's position virtually without comment. All 3 judges, along with U.S. Defense Attorney Cherlyl M. Long (but not Plaintiff Attorney Gersten) had been granted special security clearances to enable them to view the same NSA classified affidavit which had been presented to Judge Gesell a year earlier."

Thus, because Plaintiffs Attorney was not able to view the uncensored affidavit, he could not defend CAUS in their appeal. Peter Gersten filled yet another petition in 1982, to have the US Supreme Court hear the case of CAUS vs NSA. His 84-page petition argued against the NSA's "sweeping classifications of all UFO data." But as usual, in March 1982 the Supreme Court upheld the earlier ruling of the District Court.

The legal battles have continued into the 1980s, with a little success. They still continue to this day, however, and perhaps will continue for a while to come. Some of the less important documents have been released due to these efforts, however [in fact CAUS continued its efforts until 2001. This year shortly before the UAPTS Preliminary Report release, the NSA claimed to have lost all its non-redacted documents on UFOs that were hitherto released redacted. One NSA document through this process, was set to be released for 2003. NSA dragged its feet until 2011. This document details 29 ET messages received by the NSA, 1952-54, and decoded by Dr Campaigne].

Todd Zechel says in his 1977 report "The CIA has proof that UFOs exist", that while he was working with the NSA in 1964:

"Most of the personnel I worked with were convinced of the reality of UFOs, and many had had personal experiences with these puzzling craft during the course of their jobs."

NSA UFO Files

https://www.nsa.gov/news-features/declassified-documents/ufo/

DIA: Defense Intelligence Agency UFO Files (288): https://archive.org/details/DIAUFO

All UFO Files including the US Army, US Navy, NRO, DOD, and Space Command:

https://www.theblackvault.com/documentarchive/all-ufo-documents-from/

CAUS: https://www.caus.org https://www.caus.org/history.html https://www.caus.org/court/cr120301.html

DARPA UFO Files (with a 2020 update):

https://www.theblackvault.com/documentarchive/could-this-be-darpas-project-for-ufo-uap-research/

Lawyer UFO Disclosure researcher Victor Viggiani, obtained from the Commander of NORAD, a report of 75 UAP incursions:

https://earthmysterynews.com/2016/06/27/disclosure-advocate-makes-secret-norad-files-public/

The NORAD Documents, a 5 Part Series:

https://www.alienjigsaw.com/exopolitics/Viggiani-NORAD-Briefing-Document.html https://www.alienjigsaw.com/exopolitics/Viggiani-NORAD-Briefing-Document-Part-II.html https://www.alienjigsaw.com/exopolitics/Viggiani-NORAD-Briefing-Document-Part-III.html https://www.alienjigsaw.com/exopolitics/Viggiani-NORAD-Briefing-Document-Part-IV.html https://www.alienjigsaw.com/exopolitics/Viggiani-NORAD-Briefing-Document-Part-V.html

The actual documents are in a separate file, associated to this report.

NSA 400 Files Released (redacted in part):

"CAUS vs NSA. In Camera Affidavit of Eugene F. Yeates, Civil Action No. 8-1562, 9 Oct 80, US District Court for the District of Columbia in the Case of Citizens Against Unidentified Flying Objects Secrecy (CAUS) vs. National Security Agency (NSA), October 9, 1980 (21 pages)":

https://www.governmentattic.org/2docs/NSA YeatesInCameraAffidavit 1980.pdf

NSA 2011 force released documents, on 29 Extraterrestrial Messages from 1952-54, deciphered "Key to Extraterrestrial Messages" by Howard H Campaigne:

https://www.nsa.gov/Portals/70/documents/news-features/declassified-documents/ufo/key_to_et_messages.pdf https://www.nsa.gov/Portals/70/documents/news-features/declassified-documents/tech-journals/extraterrestrial-messages.pdf

NSA "Extraterrestrial Intelligence", by Howard H Campaigne:

https://www.nsa.gov/Portals/70/documents/news-features/declassified-documents/tech-journals/extraterrestrial-intelligence.pdf

Proceedings: 2nd National Research and Investigation Conference, BUFORA, 1976, P. Rogerson, J. Webber, B. Delair, T. Bloecher, J.A. Hynek, A. Page, R. Digby, T. O'Brien, M. Stenhoff, R. Dutton, I. Grant. https://www.bufora.org.uk/BUFORA-Conference-Papers.php

United States Library of Congress Congressional Research Office Project on Extraterrestrial Intelligence

Harvard law school Watergate and Iran Contra Attorney, Daniel Sheehan, in 1977, while General Counsel to the United States Jesuit Office of Social Ministry in Washington, DC., served as a Special Consultant to the United States Library of Congress Congressional Research Office Project on Extraterrestrial Intelligence ordered by President Jimmy Carter.

In this capacity, Sheehan was given access not only to the classified portions of the United States Air Force's infamous "Project Blue Book" files but to the confidential report prepared for the Science & Technology Committee of the United States Congress by the Library of Congress Congressional Research Office pursuant to this Presidential assignment.

Summary: A former Defense Intelligence Agency official, a senior Stanford Research Institute policy analyst and famed constitutional attorney Daniel Sheehan have all confirmed that President Carter's attempts to obtain UFO information was thwarted by illegal actions by rogue military and intelligence entities.

President Jimmy Carter's White House was Denied UFO Intel

"The Disclosure Project, a nonprofit research and public interest group based in Charlottesville Virginia (http://www.disclosureproject.org/) has obtained testimony from multiple, independent corroborating sources that President Carter was denied access to sensitive UFO files.

"A former Defense Intelligence Agency official, a senior Stanford Research Institute policy analyst and famed constitutional attorney Daniel Sheehan have all confirmed that President Carter's attempts to obtain UFO information was thwarted by illegal actions by rogue military and intelligence entities.

"Mr. John Maynard, Defense Intelligence Agency, ret.: 'I'm a retired intelligence analyst...was in the military for 21 years and started off with the Army Intelligence Security Agency as an analyst. I went on to work for several different organizations with the

military and ended up with the DIA...in charge of...the documents for the Requirements and Evaluation division. In Europe, I researched these UFO reports and we got quite a bit of information about the sightings.... drawings of what the vehicles looked like, whether they landed or not, whether they saw any ... extraterrestrials.... it made for an exciting career. They [the reports] were going to the CIA ...the DIA...the Air Force Office of Special Intelligence...But as far as UFO and intelligence and extraterrestrial matters go, it's right at the top - and I would say that the president has limited knowledge of it. I know that Carter did not have any knowledge whatsoever. And I worked there with.... President Carter's organization.'

"Dr. Alfred Lambremont Webre, Senior Policy Analyst: 'I hold a BS degree from Yale...a law degree from Yale Law School... a Master's of Education in Counseling from UT... I was a Senior Policy Analyst at the Center for Study of Social Policy at Stanford Research Institute [SRI]. I worked on the 1977 Carter White House Extraterrestrial Communication Project. The goal of the study was to fill the knowledge gap on this subject....and would include data on UFOs and EBE's [Extraterrestrial biological entities], of which there have been many sightings. It would have gone to as many foreign countries as possible; France...the then Soviet Union... China... under the aegis of the National Science Foundation. The project was terminated. They [management of SRI] had received direct communications from the Pentagon that if the study went forward, SRI's contracts with the Pentagon [which were many] would be terminated. He [my SRI Pentagon liaison] stated that the project, that had just been approved by the White House, was terminated because, and I am quoting him, "There are no UFOs."

"Daniel Sheehan, Attorney: 'I'm a 1967 graduate of Harvard Law School.... studied American government and constitutional law... served as general counsel and co-counsel for the New York Times in the Pentagon Papers case and was involved in briefing and arguing the case in front of the US Supreme Court... represented James McCord in the Watergate burglary. I subsequently attended the Harvard Divinity school in Judeo-Christian social ethics in public policy... did my masters and PHD work there... I became the general counsel for the US Jesuit headquarters in D.C. In 1977, I was contacted by the director of the Science and Technology Division of the Congressional Research Service. She informed me that President Carter had held a meeting with the director of the CIA, George Bush Sr, and demanded that he [Bush] turn over to the President the classified information about UFOs and the information that was in the possession of the US intelligence community concerning the existence of ET intelligence. This information was refused to the President of the United States by the director of the CIA. The DCI [Director of Central Intelligence] suspected that the president was preparing to reveal this information to the American public.'"

UN General Assembly decision 33/426, 1978, Recommendation to Establish UN Agency for UFO Research - UN General Assembly decision 33/426, 1978

Summary: At its 87th plenary meeting, on 18 December 1978, the UN General Assembly, on the recommendation of the Special Political Committee recommended the establishment of an agency or a department of the United Nations for undertaking, co-ordinating and disseminating the results of research into unidentified flying objects and related phenomena.

https://www.centroufologiconazionale.net/documenti/Recommendation % 20 to % 20 Establish % 20 UN % 20 Agency % 20 for % 20 UFO % 20 Research.pdf

UFO Phenomena and the Behavioral Scientist, Dr Richard F Haines, 1979. R. Haines, P. Fox, A. Simon, F. Malmstrom & R. Coffman, R. Westrum, B. E. Scwarz, H. A. Cahn, M. A. Persinger, R. N. Shepard, L. Sprinkle.

Archived here: https://issuu.com/navyufo.org/docs/ufo phenomena and behavioral scient

And here: https://issuu.com/navyufo.org/books/Behavioral_Scientist/UFO_Phenomena_and_Behavioral_Scientist.pdf

MUFON Symposium 1979, MUFON: Mutual UFO Network, 1979. T. Bearden, S. Friedman, W. Greenawald, R. Haines, J. Hynek, A. Lawson, J. McCampbell, T. Peters, D. Regan & K. William, W. Spaulding, D. Stupple & W. McNeece https://fontsinuse.com/uses/33062/mufon-ufo-symposium-brochures-1977-1979
See also NSA Interest: https://lufos.com/nsa-declassifies-documents-on-mufon-conference/

First Academic Conference for Canadian UFOlogy: "Manitoba Conference on Ufology: the Val Johnson UFO incident," 16 March 1980, Université du Manitoba. Organizer: Chris Rutkowski. Presenters: Guy Westcott, Norm Davison, Roland Choquette, Vladimir Simosko, three police officers, two or three others.

https://uforum.blogspot.com/2015/08/the-val-johnson-ce2-case-of-1979.html

Rencontre ufologique du Bugue (27 juillet-2 août 1981), organized by P. Geste, B. Méheust, T. Pindivic, 1981. Participants: C. Gaudeau, J. Giraud, N. Greslou, B. Méheust, J.-B. Renard, E. Russo, J.-P. Troadec, R. Westrum, B. Heuvelmans, P. Michel, A. Meesen, J. Scornaux

https://fr.wikipedia.org/wiki/Modèle_sociopsychologique_du_phénomène_ovni

Proceedings of the First UPIAR Colloquium (Salzburg, Austria, 1982) on Human Sciences and the UFO Phenomena. UPIAR: UFO (Unidentified Flying Object) Phenomena International Annual Review (Italy), R. Farabone, 1982. Participants: R. Farabone, F. Izzo, A. G. Keul, P. Toselli, D. C. Donderi, A. H. Lawson, H. Evans, L. Schönherr, W. P. Mulacz, M. Scott, C. Maugé https://openlibrary.org/books/OL2430710M/Proceedings

Recueil des Communications aux Journées d'études (de 1983 et 1985). CNES/GEIPAN, 1983-85. J.J. Velasco, J.A. Hynek, R.C. Niemtzow, M. Jimenez, F. Louange, M. Bounias, B. Arnould, J. Vallée, F. Askevis, D. Marakis, J.C. Lorin https://www.forum-ovni-ufologie.com/t10528-ovni-les-declarations-de-celebres-scientifiques https://cnes.fr/en/web/CNES-en/5866-geipan-uap-investigation-unit-opens-its-files.php https://geipan.cnes.fr/fr

"Clear Intent: the Government Coverup of the UFO Experience," Lawrence Faucett, Barry J Greenwood, 1984. Prentice Hall (this book was a milestone in UFOlogy. 1984 brought the fact of the government documents demonstrating their UFO studies, which hitherto was denied. This was a spearhead for 1980s researchers like myself.

Archived here: https://archive.org/details/clearintentgover00fawc

"Effects of UFOs Upon People: 24th Annual National UFO Conference, UFOs Over America: 40 Years & Counting," at the Burbank Hilton Hotel, Burbank, California, June 12–14, 1987 https://www.ufocasebook.com/ufoeffects.pdf

UFO Coverup? Live. 1st US-Soviet Satellite link Television Cooperative, October 14th, 1988. Saligman Productions (Box Office Production).

https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0846738/

FULL Documentary: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5CzZyrGolAg

Proceedings of the First European Congress on Anomalous Aerial Phenomena. SOBEPS: Société belge d'étude des phénomènes spatiaux, "Belgian society for the study of space phenomena" 1988. W. Andrus, D. Breysse, H. Evans, M. Figuet, R. Haines, P. Lagrange, C. Malanga et R. Pinotti, C. Maugé, A. Meessen, J.-P. Petit, E. Russo et G. P. Grassino, B. Rzepecki, P. Toselli, M. Verga, I. Cabria, V. Rubtsov

http://www.cobeps.org

COBEPS Analysis of the Belgium Black Triangle Encounters (including military), 1989/91: http://www.cobeps.org/pdf/ernage_rapport.pdf

Vague d'ovni sur la Belgique : un dossier exceptionnel, t. 1 (1991) ; Vague d'ovni sur la Belgique : Une énigme non résolue, t. 2 (1994). SOBEPS: Société belge d'étude des phénomènes spatiaux, "Belgian society for the study of space phenomena", 1991-94. T.1 : A. Meesen, M. Bougard & L. Clerebaut, J. Debal, L. Brenig, P. Ferryn, M. Valckenaers, J.-L. Vertongen, W. De Brouwer; T.2 ; I. Stengers, L. Clerebaut, M. Valckenaers, P. Ferynn, M. Bougard, J. Debal, L. Brenig,

Copenhagen Press Conference: "JFK & the Alien Presence," Ananda Bosman briefed 75 Journalists for 2 hours and 40 minutes, all Mainstream Danish Media received invites, January 1991. Numerous good news coverage, with an appearance on the Kanal 2, Nine-O-Clock News, TV News anchor Journalist Mette Haggel:

On the Ananda Bosman channel: https://www.youtube.com/c/AnandaBosman/videos

"UFOs: The Ultimate Mystery of the Millennia". MUFON: Mutual UFO Network, 1992. L. Moulton Howe, M. Keen, J. Vallée, S. Friedman, W. Andrus, R. Haines, J. Sainio, P. Popovich, A. Huneeus, V. Ajaja, C. Stone, B. Hopkins, R. Neal, P. Van Putten https://www.amazon.com/UFOs-MILLENNIA-Symposium-Proceedings-Albuquerque/dp/B002HF0YMA

"FIFTY-SIX AIRCRAFT PILOT SIGHTINGS INVOLVING ELECTROMAGNETIC EFFECTS," Dr. Richard F. Haines, Ph.D http://www.nicap.org/papers/92apsiee.htm

OVNI: Vers une anthropologie d'un mythe contemporain. Organised by T. Pindivic, 1993. Contributors: P. Lagrange, M. Monnerie, M. Bougard, D. Caudron, Y. Bosson, M. Figuet, G. Favero, T. Pindivic, H. Evans, C. Maugé, B. Mancusi, D. Breysse, M. Verga, G. Durand, P. Toselli, R. Westrum, R. Marhic, J. Scornaux, G. Durand, F. Dumerchat, B. Méheust, M. Boccara, J.B. Renard, A. Schmitt https://editions-arqa.com/2012/05/12/pinvidic-thierry-sous-la-direction-de-ovni-vers-une-anthropologie-d-un-mythe/

Symposium international sur les phénomènes aérospatiaux non identifies, San Marino, 2-4 April 1993. CNES / SEPRA. Jaques J. Velasco, R. Pinotti

https://the-eve.eu/public/Site-Dumps/cdn.preterhuman.net/texts/alien.ufo/symposium_san_marino.pdf

"UNIDENTIFIED FLYING OBJECTS BRIEFING DOCUMENT: THE BEST AVAILABLE EVIDENCE (the Lawrence Rockefeller Report) by DON BERLINER with Marie Galbraith, Antonio Huneeus. Presented by CUFONS, FUFOR, MUFON December 1995. Sent to every member of the Senate and the Congress, and Mainstream Media.

Contents

LETTER OF ENDORSEMENT

1 ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Part 1 Overview

GOVERNMENT SECRECY

THE CASE FOR UFO REALITY

THE UFO COVER-UP

SUMMARY OF QUOTATIONS

Part 2 Case Histories

INTRODUCTION

18 15th CENTURY ART

1944-45: "FOO FIGHTERS" OVER EUROPE AND ASIA

1946: "GHOST ROCKETS" OVER SCANDINAVIA

1947: FIRST AMERICAN SIGHTING WAVE

1952: SECOND AMERICAN SIGHTING WAVE

1956: RADAR/VISUAL JET CHASE OVER ENGLAND

1957: THIRD AMERICAN SIGHTING WAVE

1958: BRAZILIAN NAVY PHOTOGRAPHIC CASE

1964: LANDING CASE AT SOCORRO, NEW MEXICO

1967: PHYSIOLOGICAL CASE AT FALCON LAKE, CANADA

1975: STRATEGIC AIR COMMAND BASES UFO ALERT

1976: MULTIPLE WITNESS CASE IN THE CANARY ISLANDS

1976: UFO DOG-FIGHT OVER TEHRAN

1980: UFO INCIDENTS AT RENDLESHAM FOREST, ENGLAND

1981: PHYSICAL TRACE CASE IN TRANS-EN-PROVENCE, FRANCE 1986: JET CHASE OVER BRAZIL

1986: JAPAN AIRLINES 747 OVER ALASKA

1989: MULTIPLE WITNESS CASE AT RUSSIAN MISSILE BASE

1989-1990: UFO SIGHTING WAVE IN BELGIUM

1991-1994: RECENT CASES CASE HISTORIES SUMMARY

Part 3 Quotations

Quotes from Prominent World Government and Military Officials

Quotes from US and USSR Astronauts Quotes from Prominent World Scientists

Appendices

U.S. GOVERNMENT UFO PROJECTS & STUDIES CONGRESSIONAL HEARINGS ON UFOS INTERNATIONAL AGREEMENTS AND RESOLUTIONS EXAMPLE OF AIR FORCE POLICY THE ROSWELL CASE

CHARACTERISTICS OF IFOs and UFOs

TERMINOLOGY OF UFOs

RESOURCES

CUFOS, FUFOR AND MUFON 144

Full Document of the Study:

http://www.openminds.tv/wp-content/uploads/Rockefeller-Briefing-Document.pdf

NIDS: National Institute for Discovery Science, Nevada, 1995. Founded by Millionaire Robert Bigelow of Bigelow Aerospace Industries, to study UFOs and related "Paranormal" phenomenon associated with UFOs, included Colonel John Alexander (NSA), and Dr Hal Puthoff, two major players in New York Times best-selling journalist Howard Blum's 1990 book: "Out There", exposé on US Intelligence thinkers trying to get to the bottom of the UFO mystery during the 1980s, nick named "the Aviary". All three were introduced to Senator Harry Reid in 1995. Reid created AATIP in 2007. Alexander almost created Congressional Hearings on UFOs in 2001:

https://www.ourstrangeplanet.com/the-san-luis-valley/investigations/nids-robert-bigelow/

"UFO-Related Human Physiological Effects," John F Shuessler, 1996:

 $\underline{https://www.scribd.com/document/36311975/Shuessler-UFO-Related-Human-Physiological-Effects-1996}$

THE STURROCK REPORT SCIENCE PANEL, 1997

The Paper, published by <u>scientifiexploration.org</u>:

"Physical Evidence Related to UFO Reports: The Proceedings of a Workshop Held at the Pocantico Conference Center, Tarrytown, New York, September 29 - October 4, 1997":

https://www.scientificexploration.org/docs/12/jse 12 2 sturrock.pdf

Society for Scientific Exploration Press Release:

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc528.htm

Stanford University Press Release:

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc531.htm

Press Release

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc528.htm

Sturrock Report Panel Introduction & Abstract (overview)

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc535.htm

Archive of Sturrock Relatives & Media:

http://www.ufoevidence.org/topics/sturrockpanel.htm

Report on a Survey of the Membership of the American Astronomical Society Concerning the UFO Phenomenon - Summary, Peter Sturrock, Stanford University

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc604.htm

FRENCH COMETA REPORT ON UFOS (English, 1999): "UFOs and Defense: What Should We Prepare For? An independent report on UFOs written by the French association COMETA. This report details the results of a study by the Institute of Higher Studies for National Defense.

In 1999 an important document was published in France entitled, UFOs and Defense: What must we be prepared for? ("Les Ovni Et La Defense: A quoi doit-on se préparer?"). This ninety-page report is the result of an in-depth study of UFOs, covering many aspects of the subject, especially questions of national defense. The study was carried out over several years by an independent group of former "auditors" at the Institute of Advanced Studies for National Defense, or IHEDN, and by qualified experts from various fields. Before its public release, it has been sent to French President Jacques Chirac and to Prime Minister Lionel Jospin. The report is prefaced by General Bernard Norlain of the Air Force, former Director of IHEDN, and it begins with a preamble by André Lebeau, former President of the National Center for Space Studies (Centre National D'études Spatiales), or CNES, the French equivalent of NASA. The group itself, collective author of the report, is an association of experts, many of whom are or have been auditors of IHEDN, and it is presided over by General Denis Letty of the Air Force, former auditor (FA) of IHEDN.

Report in English:

www.das-ufo-phaenomen.de/app/download/5813797464/COMETA-Report english.pdf

Media Coverage of COMETA

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc596.htm

GEPAN, GEIPAN TO SERPRA:

http://www.newforestcentre.info/uploads/7/5/7/2/7572906/ufo studies france.pdf

https://www.geipan.fr/en/missions-methodes-et-resultats

https://www.geipan.fr

https://www.newscientist.com/article/dn11443-france-opens-up-its-ufo-files/

https://www.ufocasebook.com/morefrenchfiles.html

https://www.reuters.com/article/wtMostRead/idUSL2979618020061229

https://geipan-english.blogspot.com

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc537.htm

http://www.ufoevidence.org/topics/Gepan-Sepra.htm

Some French Archives

https://rr0.org/org/eu/fr/cnes/gepan/

"Odors from UFOs: Deducing Odorant Chemistry and Causation from Available Data. PRELIMINARY REPORT". A.F. Rullán, July 2, 2000:

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

http://www.jumpjet.info/Emergency-Preparedness/Disaster-Mitigation/NBC/Chem/Odors_from_UFOs.pdf

"Eye & Skin Irritation In UFO Reports," by Marc Cashman, 2000: https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B49awfN1SL0Rd3dHTmNSTmMxS00/view

The Disclosure Project
Congress Briefing Document, April 2001 (487 pages):
https://waskosky.com/mirrors/DisclosureProjectBriefingDocument.pdf
Disclosure Project Press Conference at the Washington DC National Press Club, May 9, 2001:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4DrcG7VGgQU

4 Hour Military/Government/Intel Witness Testimony Compilation, the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bcNtYbD4Gcg

2 Hour Military/Government/Intel Witness Testimony Compilation, the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bmGcECRPaxI

Further Testimony, Don Phillips, Contractor, USAF, CIA, Lockheed Skunkworks, ET UFO Tech, the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rBO8z9pHAuA

Blueprint for a UFO, Mark Mccandlish, the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rBO8z9pHAuA

Astronaut Gordon Cooper's UFO Experience, the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wsEd b1C8DY

UFO Crash Recoveries – NRO Master Sergeant Clifford Stone Testifies, the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1GnGGCaC6P4

Major George Filer: An Extraterrestrial Shot and Killed, the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d0H-Pn8RKKo

Roswell Revisited — Colonel Phillip J Corso, the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jAfTY7NuceQ

Roswell's Mortician Glen Dennis (humanoids), the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qBOY5jrOGwA

Lieutenant Colonel Dr Charles Brow: Project Grudge, the Tip of the Iceberg, the Disclosure Project: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g6dw7kP0sBY

More Testimonials at:

https://www.disclosureinstitute.org/testimony/

"Chapter 6 Physiological Effects of UFOs," James M McCambell:

http://www.nicap.org/ufology/ufochap6.htm

All Chapters: http://www.nicap.org/ufology/ufology.htm

MULTIPLE GOVERNMENT UFO DOCUMENTS IN PDF ON ONE PAGE:

http://noufors.com/ufo-related_documentation_in_pdf_format.html

HUMANOID REPORTS:

There are at least 4,000 humanoid cases (researched by Albert Rosales), also known as Close Encounters of the Third Kind (CE-III), a term coined by J. Allen Hynek. Humanoid" means "having human form or characteristics." The term "Close Encounter of the Third Kind" means seeing or coming in contact with an entity of unknown origin. The encounter may or may not be related to the sighting of an unidentified craft.

1947: https://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1947-00-00-brazil-bonsuccesso.htm

https://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1947-00-00-usa-lubbock.htm

http://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1947-06-00-kazakhstan-bahamut.htm

https://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1947-07-02-canada-ucluelet.htm

http://www.ufoevidence.org/topics/Humanoid.htm

1954: http://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1954-10-france-siran.htm

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

http://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1954-08-07-canada-stbernardlacolle.htm

http://www.nicap.org/CATEGORIES/07-Entity Cases/540410Humanoid%20Report.pdf

http://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1954-10-france-siran.htm

http://www.nicap.org/reports/1954_ufocat.htm

http://authors.exopaedia.org/edkomarek/chapter-08.html

1968, Canada Humanoid Wave: https://mysteriousuniverse.org/2019/11/the-bizarre-canadian-humanoid-encounter-wave-of-1968/

1970:

http://www.noufors.com/Documents/Books,%20Manuals%20and%20Published%20Papers/Humanoid%20Encounters/Humanoids%20Reports%201970-1977.pdf

1972: http://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1972-usa-summitcounty.htm

http://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1972-05-poland-posen.htm

1977: https://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1977-07-12-puertorico-quebradillas.htm

https://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1977-04-usa-snohomish.htm

http://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1977-01-06-canada-montreal.htm

http://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1977-01-19-usa-harrah.htm

https://ufologie.patrickgross.org/ce3/1977-10-10-puertorico-quebradillas.htm

http://www.nicap.org/chronos/1977fullrep.htm

ETC, the list is extensively larger.

2010-2014: http://noufors.com/Documents/Books,%20Manuals%20and%20Published%20Papers/humanoid-2010.pdf

Humanoid Sketches:

https://openmindsforum.forumotion.com/t224-ufo-occupant-sketches-non-human-reports

16 Books on Humanoid Sightings by Albert Rosales:

 $\underline{https://ufocon.blogspot.com/2018/07/the-silence-of-albert-rosales.html}$

UNIDENTIFIED AERIAL PHENOMENA EIGHTY YEARS OF PILOT SIGHTINGS

"Civilian Airline Pilots UAP Sightings," Dr Richard Haines:

http://ufologie.patrickgross.org/doc/narcap.pdf

Catalog of Military, Airliner, Private Pilots' Sightings from 1916 to 2000: February 2001 (6th edition) 1300+ cases:

https://www.ufocasebook.com/pdf/pilotsightings.pdf

Project 1947: Aircraft/UFO Encounters Prior to 1942:

http://www.project1947.com/47cats/jan42.htm

Over 3000 Pilot UFO Sightings (Sturrock Report): Interference with Aircraft Equipment:

 $\underline{http://noufors.com/Documents/Books,\%20Manuals\%20and\%20Published\%20Papers/Pilot\%20Reports\%20of\%20UFOs/Interference\%20with\%20Aircraft\%20Equipment.pdf}$

Richard Haines & Dominique Weinstein, NARCAP: "Preliminary Study of Sixty-Four Pilot Sighting Reports Involving Alleged Electro-Magnetic Effects on Aircraft Systems":

https://www.scribd.com/document/266551531/Haines-y-Weinstein-2001-A-Preliminary-Study-of-64-Pilot-Reports-Involving-EM-Effects

RADCA T: Radar Catalogue: "A Review of Twenty-One Ground and Airborne Radar UAP Contact Reports Generally Related to Aviation Safety for the Period October 15, 1948 to September 19, 1976": http://www.nicap.org/radcatproject/RADCAT Entries.pdf

Police Officer's UFO Reports
Over 900 British Police Have Witnessed UFOs

"Officers have seen objects that appear to move in ways that defy physics."

-Police Detective Constable Gary Heseltine

WASHINGTON—British police officers have been personally involved in at least 430 UFOs sightings, including one that was three times the size of a football field, a hearing of six former members of the United States Congress heard on Thursday.

Gary Heseltine, a serving police officer in the United Kingdom, is the creator of PRUFOS a police database [www.prufospolicedatabase.co.uk] he maintains in an unofficial capacity.

The database, which he launched in January 2002, caters to serving and retired officers who have been involved in British UFO police sightings.

"Sightings have been taking place the length and breadth of Britain at all times of the day," he told the six-member committee.

Heseltine said when he started the database 11 years ago, he had records of six cases involving 11 police officers. Today he has 430 reported sightings of UFOs involving over 900 police.

Heseltine said about 70 percent of the cases he had on his database involve multiple witnesses. "In one case, 24 police officers observed one object," he said.

Many police have observed structures or craft "of large proportions" Heseltine said. He described one report in Middlesex in March 1984, where officers described a "silent black object the size of three football fields."

In another report, three policemen witnessed a mothership the size of one football field that was accompanied by smaller ships.

The mothership was sending a beam to the ground when the ship and all the surrounding smaller objects suddenly disappeared so fast it was "like turning out a light bulb," Heseltine said.

Heseltine said British police officers were "seeing actual structured craft, physical in nature."

"Many officers have seen objects that appear to move in ways that defy physics," he said.

Heseltine said that British authorities followed the same policy of denial as the United States. That left members of the British police unsupported and often distressed, unable to offer the public acceptable explanations.

"The time is now to lift the veil," on the subject of UFOs he said, adding that was important that people be "able to disclose their experiences without the risk of ridicule."

Heseltine was speaking at the Congressional-style Citizen Hearing on Disclosure which took public testimonies from international researchers and former members of the U.S. military on extraterrestrial encounters, at the National Press Club, April 29- May 3.

The aim of the weeklong hearing is to pressure the United States government to open its files on documented encounters with extraterrestrial life and UFOs.

http://www.theepochtimes.com/n3/36689-over-900-british-police-have-witnessed-ufos-2/

PRUFOS: Police Report UFOs data base created in 2002 by police detective constable, serving in the British Transport Police, Gary Hesseltine:

On Duty Sightings 1 (1901-1972): http://www.prufospolicedatabase.co.uk/2.html

On Duty Sightings 2 (1973-1985): http://www.prufospolicedatabase.co.uk/3.html

On Duty Sightings 3 (1986-2019): http://www.prufospolicedatabase.co.uk/4.html

Off Duty Sightings (1963-2015): http://www.prufospolicedatabase.co.uk/5.html

Exhibits: http://www.prufospolicedatabase.co.uk/6.html

Constable Gary Hesseltine, testimony: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GKQc0WxQe0Q

UFO Landings

The Magonia Database was compiled by Jacques Vallee and published in his book "Passport to Magonia." This catalog of cases and reports lists UFO reports where a UFO has landed, or its occupants were witnessed. There are hundreds of credible reports, many with multiple witnesses, of humanoids in association with landed spacecraft.

http://www.ufoevidence.org/topics/Landings.htm

Physical Evidence:

http://www.ufoevidence.org/topics/PhysicalEvidence.htm

"A Report on the Investigation of Magnesium Samples From a UFO Explosion Over the Sea in the Ubatuba Region of Brazil," A Report on the Investigation of Magnesium Samples From a UFO Explosion Over the Sea in the Ubatuba Region of Brazil," Dr Olavo T. Fontes M.D:

http://www.nicap.org/reports/ubatubatd.htm

Physical Trace Evidence:

http://www.ufoevidence.org/topics/PhysicalTraceCases.htm

https://www.scientificexploration.org/docs/12/jse_12_3_vallee_1.pdf

https://www.thinkaboutitdocs.com/1956-artifact-found-encounter-island-vaddo-sweden/

https://www.jacquesvallee.net/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/Physical_Analyses_in_10_cases_of_Unexpla.pdf

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc490.htm

http://www.ufoevidence.org/documents/doc485.htm

'Illustrated Catalog of Physical Traces Cases (CE2) in Canada, 200 Cases from 1880 to 2015 (120 P.)' (from 200 UFO Close Encounters of the 2nd Kind). By Yann Vadnais and many contributors. Garpan Publishing:

https://shop.garpan.ca/produit/illustrated-catalog-of-physical-traces-cases-ce2-in-canada-200-cases-from-1880-to-2015-120-p/

The UFO Enigma: A New Review of the Physical Evidence, Dr Peter A Sturrock, 1999 https://www.amazon.com/UFO-Enigma-Review-Physical-Evidence-dp-0446677094/dp/0446677094/ref=dp ob title bk

NARCAP-TR-03-2001: "A Preliminary Study of 57 Pilot Sighting Reports Involving Alleged Electro Magnetic Effects on Aircraft Systems," Dr Richard Haines:

 $\underline{https://www.abbottaerospace.com/downloads/narcap-tr-03-2001-a-preliminary-study-of-57-pilot-sighting-reports-involving-alleged-electro-magnetic-effects-on-aircraft-systems/?wpdmdl=13515\&ind=1468615199935$

X-Conferences 2004-2010, Washington DC Press Room:

PRG's Washington DC UFO Lobbyist, Steven Basset: "From 2004 to 2010 PRG produced six X-Conferences (Exopolitics Expos) in the Washington, DC metro area. The first five were held at the Hilton Hotel in Gaithersburg, MD. The last was held at the National Press Club in Washington, DC.

"The primary goal of these events was to bring the expolitics of the extraterrestrial related phenomena issues to the Nation's Capital and the political media.

The International Academic & Civilian UFOlogical Community's Response to the US Government, Pentagon, & UAP Task Force (UAPTF)

August 21st, 2021.

"These conferences produced over 100 lectures from 80 speakers, film premieres, banquets, the PRG Awards and six press conferences at the National Press.

"Due to funding issues the X-Conferences were suspended after 2010. PRG does not expect to produce another such event until after Disclosure."

https://paradigmresearchgroup.org/x-conference/

https://www.paradigmresearchgroup.org/X-Conference2010/xconference.htm

Richard Dollan Presentation I: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sQanvLld]zU

Richard Dollan II: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kg9Oxv61LM0

More can be found on the UFO Denmark channel:

https://www.youtube.com/c/UFODenmark/videos

"UFOs & Nukes", Washington Press Club Press Room, September 27, 2010, CNN Live Streamed

Seven Retired Air Force Officers that were positioned at Nuclear Missile Facilities, presented that sworn affidavit testimonials of UFO incursions, and interference with the Ballistic Missile Systems themselves. The Press was given 120 sworn affidavits, from further officers. Robert Hastings:

"Since 1973, I have interviewed more than 160 former or retired U.S. Air Force personnel regarding various Top Secret UFO incidents that have occurred over the years. What these veterans have told me is absolutely amazing. I offer a **90-minute lecture and video** in which I summarize their testimony and my other important research findings.

"CNN live-streamed my September 27, 2010, press conference in Washington D.C. During that event, seven retired Air Force officers divulged that UFOs have monitored and even *shut down* our nuclear missiles for decades."

CNN Live Streamed Press Conference (short version):

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v737aqOJ2fs

Longer Version with French Subtitles: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4GEXQX7Ut3g

https://www.ufohastings.com

Documents, including government Memorandum on UFO activity at ICBM Nuclear Missile Sites, and Sworn Affidavits, a selection from 120 Sworn Affidavits by former ICBM officers:

https://www.ufohastings.com/documents

Movie: https://www.ufohastings.com/documentary

Book: https://www.ufohastings.com/book

Many Articles, Cases since the 1940s, and Testimonials here:

https://www.ufohastings.com/articles

https://www.ufohastings.com/articles?page=2

https://www.ufohastings.com/articles?page=3

etc.

Citizens Hearing on Disclosure. April 29th-May 3rd 2013. Washington DC Press Club Press Room

"The Citizen Hearing on Disclosure set out to accomplish what the U.S. Congress had failed to do for forty-five years - seek out the facts surrounding the most important issue of this or any other time - evidence pointing toward an extraterrestrial presence engaging the human race.

"Forty researchers along with military/agency/political persons of high rank and station came to the National Press Club in Washington, DC to testify to six former members of the United States Congress.

"The main ballroom of the National Press Club was configured to resemble a Senate hearing room. There were press areas, an audience area, witness tables and committee tables. Protocols for congressional hearings were followed as closely as possible during the testimony. Committee members received written statements from witnesses, heard oral statements and asked whatever questions they wished about the subject matter at hand.

"Hearing witnesses testified for thirty hours over five days in five morning and five afternoon sessions, each composed of two panels of witness, each panel lasting approximately ninety minutes.

"In the evenings, additional lectures were given by a number of top researchers in the field up Ufology."

Paradigm Research Group's Steven Basset, UFO Lobbyist in Washington DC:

"In 2013 a mock congressional hearing to take testimony about UAP/ET phenomena was conducted in the main ballroom of the National Press Club (NPC) in the National Press Building, two blocks from the White House.

"Seven years later we may be on the threshold of official congressional hearings on the UAP phenomenon; so, it is perhaps appropriate to briefly introduce the Citizen Hearing on Disclosure (CHD) to those newly drawn into the issue by the extraordinary events of the past three and a half years.

"I began thinking about the possibilities of a mock congressional hearing in 2000. Eventually I discussed the idea with colleagues including attorney Alfred Webre, who assisted in drafting the initial proposal.

"Much energy was infused into the concept with the groundbreaking press conference held in the NPC ballroom by the Disclosure Project founded by Dr. Steven Greer. Fifteen witnesses joined Dr. Greer and a moderator on the stage. Two hundred reporters and attendees filled the audience. Behind them was a string of cameras extending from one end of the ballroom to the other. At the time it was thought to be the largest press conference in the history of the NPC.

"Here, I thought, is where a mock congressional hearing should be placed if the funding could be found. The beautiful NPC ballroom would be worthy of such an event. The first Citizen Hearing website went up in 2002 and contained the <u>initial proposal</u>.

"A project of such magnitude was challenging to fund. Consequently, I turned to another project, which became the six X-Conferences (2004-2005 and 2007-2010). Each X-Conference was followed by a press conference at the NPC. The 2010 X-Conference was held at the NPC.

"In 2012 PRG supporter Elizabeth Trutwin introduced me to a successful Canadian entrepreneur and philanthropist Thomas Clearwater. He was considering a sizable donation to the Disclosure activist movement and PRG was an option. He had supported other organizations in the genre.

"To help secure this funding I entered into a full partnership with Reuben Langdon, CEO of Just Cause Productions. Reuben had been providing substantial and critical in-kind support to PRG. The partnership proposed a production deal to Mr. Clearwater to produce the Citizen Hearing on Disclosure and an accompanying documentary. Therefore, the funding would not be a donation and extended the possibility the funds could be returned with profit allowing Mr. Clearwater to assist other organizations. The proposal was accepted and work began.

"The partnership hired a colleague of Reuben to direct the documentary - Jeremy Corbell.

"The Citizen Hearing on Disclosure took place at the NPC from April 29 to May 3, 2013. It included a committee of six former members of the U.S. Congress, 42 military and civilian witnesses, a moderator, and a legal counsel to the committee. In addition to the mock hearing a number of witnesses gave lectures during the evenings.

"I produced the hearing itself. Critical production assistance was provided by Dr. Joseph Buchman who was responsible for securing five of the six former members of Congress for the committee and also served as the hearing moderator.

"The entire event was filmed by Ron James and his technical team out of Los Angeles. They also handled the live stream. Reuben Langdon as partner was involved from the beginning with planning and decisions and worked with Jeremy Corbell on the documentary while assisting on-site with the CHD.

"The Citizen Hearing on Disclosure was widely considered to be an impactful success. Unfortunately, during the months following the event significant financial difficulties prevented the completion of a documentary.

"The CHD was the first phase of a larger activist strategy that included a congressional hearing/presidential campaign initiative. To begin the second phase a 10-DVD set of the entire Citizen Hearing on Disclosure was delivered to 540 congressional offices. These sets were produced by Ron James from the raw footage filmed at the CHD and delivered to the Congress in November of 2014. "Also in 2014 Jeremy Corbell was made a third partner and supervised the post production of the CHD raw footage to the level made available at the CHD website. That footage is now being posted to YouTube in sections free to the public.

"Please know this event helped to prepare the space for the official hearings soon to take place."

Steve Bassett

Washington, DC

https://www.citizenhearing.org

Watch: https://www.youtube.com/c/CitizenHearing/videos

TTSA: To The Stars Academy of Arts & Sciences

In synergy to the New York Times December 17th, 2017, article on AATIP, To The Stars Academy was formed by Blink-182 pop star Tom Delonge, to act as a mediator of further UFO disclosure:

Main Website: https://home.tothestarsacademy.com

Dr Hal Puthoff as Advisory Board member, colonel John Alexander has been as well. Luiz Elizondo and Christopher Mellon were members, initially, to get AATIP out to the world.

The Vault Version: https://thevault.tothestarsacademy.com

Mass Media Coverage: https://paradigmresearchgroup.org/media-coverage/

New York Times, December 16, 2017, two articles that broke the *AATIP* Story to the World (the rest is history):

"Glowing Auras and 'Black Money': The Pentagon's Mysterious U.F.O. Program"

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/12/16/us/politics/pentagon-program-ufo-harry-reid.html

"2 Navy Airmen and an Object That 'Accelerated Like Nothing I've Ever Seen'"

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/12/16/us/politics/unidentified-flying-object-navy.html

The 2nd Academic Conference on Canadian UFOlogy, University of Quebec at the University of Montreal, October 26, 2018.

Press Conference with Mainstream Media Coverage, all presentations went through the peer review process by a scientific steering committee (please note that this conference has been renamed due to historical context. The 1st Academic Conference on Canadian UFOlogy was in 1980.

Organized by Yann Vadnais, founder of Garpan.ca

Saturday Morning Press Conference (English & French): https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v RdX5r5z7U&t=867s

Ananda Bosman's Presentation on the Press Conference Panel, only:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D8l1UtT76lI&t=2s

Dr Don Donderi's Presentation:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sd4ZLimajak

Christ Rutkowski's presentation in English:

https://youtu.be/JnYw-iw dyA

Ananda Bosman's Keynote Presentation, Saturday Night:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0WJyD 7MGdA

The Complete Presentations, both in English and French, can be watched here (many great contributors), on the Garpan channel: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCWidJH8XIKHcm1gKbhXEmJA/videos

Proceedings of the papers published by *Garpan Publishing*, first in French August 2021, and then in English, and will be available here:

https://shop.garpan.ca/produit/en-prevente-de-lexperience-a-la-science-actes-de-colloque-600-p/

De l'expérience à la science.

Actes de colloque du 2^e Colloque international du Canada sur les recherches ovniologiques (27-28 octobre 2018) 2021, 600 p.

20 contributeurs

Éditeur: Yann VADNAIS

Coauteurs: V.-J. BALLESTER OLMOS, Ananda BOSMAN, CASUFO, Mike CLELLAND, Tobi GUILLEMETTE, Isaac KOI, Chris RUTKOWSKI, le SCEAU, Clas SVAHN, les *Sceptiques du Québec*, Paolo TOSELLI, Thomas TULIEN, Manuel WIROTH, Eric ZURCHER

Introduction: Jacques Vallée, Garry Nolan, Federico Faggin

Postface: Bertrand Méheust

Establishment of the Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Task Force, by the Defense Department, August 10, 2020. Defense.gov: https://www.defense.gov/Newsroom/Releases/Release/Article/2314065/establishment-of-unidentified-aerial-phenomena-task-force/

The <u>National Defense Authorizations Act Bill for 2021</u>, instructions to carry out declassification of all intelligence, government and military agencies regarding UFOs, to be given to the Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Task Force, by June 2021: https://www.popularmechanics.com/military/research/a34760841/trump-veto-defense-bill-ufo-secrets/

Office of the Director of National Intelligence: Preliminary Assessment: Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon, July 25th, 2021: https://www.dni.gov/files/ODNI/documents/assessments/Prelimary-Assessment-UAP-20210625.pdf

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE Release: "Statement by Pentagon Press Secretary John Kirby on Unidentified Aerial Phenomena Assessment":

https://www.defense.gov/Newsroom/Releases/Release/Article/2672732/statement-by-pentagon-press-secretary-john-kirby-on-unidentified-aerial-phenome/

Deputy Secretary of Defense: "Memorandum for Senior Pentagon Leadership, Commanders of the Combatant Commands, Defense Agency and DOD Field Activity Directors. Subject: Unidentified Aerial Phenomenon Assessments," June 25th 2021: https://media.defense.gov/2021/Jun/25/2002749916/-1/-1/1/DEPUTY-SECRETARY-OF-DEFENSE-MEMORANDUM-ON-UNIDENTIFIED-AERIAL-PHENOMENA-ASSESSMENTS.PDF